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Tnd VS Students 
Give Welcome 
To Hostages

Last week, jubilant stu
dents at Muleshoe High 
School joined the world in 
welcoming back to the Free 
World 52 American hosta
ges who had been held in 
Iran for 444 days.

Reproduced below is the 
story of what transpired at 
MHS while the hostages 
were held prisoner:

By Clifford Watson

The freeing of the fifty 
two Americans held 
hostage in Iran brought not 
only national celebration, 
but local as well. As the 
former hostages were to 
arrive home (in the U.S.) 
on Saturday, January 24, 
the students at Muleshoe 
High School wanted to take 

.part in the welcoming the 
Friday before.

All students were asked 
to wear red. white and blue 
clothes, or any combination 
of the three, to school to 
show their patronage. The 
Civics classes took part as 
well by tieing 52 yellow 
ribbons around a tree in 
front of the school (one 
ribbon for each former 
hostage).

MHS had sent cards and 
letters to these people 
during their 444 day im
prisonment, so it was only 
righteous to help bring 
them home as well. So, 
from everyone at Muleshoe 
High School, “ Welcome 
Home!" exhostages.

J

The Circle Back Baptist 
Church will be holding a 
revival beginning January 
29 and continuing through 
February 1. The services 
will begin at 7 p.m. Buster 
Kittreal will be leading the 
singing and Bro. Leslie 
Welch will conduct the 
services.

*****
Muleshoe Fine Arts 

Boosters will meet Monday 
January 26 at 7:30 p.m. in 
the band hall.

*****
Maurice Kinnie of Sudan 

will be retiring in February 
from Southwester Public 

r Service Company’s Plant X 
where he has been em
ployed since January 1, 
1957.

He moved to Plant X 
from Santa Rosa, N.M.

He will be honored with 
a reception Friday, Janu
ary 30, at 7 p.m. at the 
Sudan School cafeteria.

Mr. and Mrs. Kinnis are 
the parents of eight chil
dren and have 14 grand
children and four great 
grandchildren.

*****
Area students among the 

38 students from South 
Plains College named to 
Who's Who Among Stu
dents in American Junior 
Colleges for the 1981 edi
tion include Keith Hicks, 
1979 graduate of Lazbud- 
die High and son of Mr. 
and Mrs. Alfred Hicks, 
Lazbuddic; Charleson 
Stcinbock, 1979 graduate 
of Lazbuddic and son of 
Mr. and Mrs. Max Stein- 
bock of Lazbuddic; and 
Wendy Stancell, daughter 

Mr. and Mrs. Leamon

Survey Results Reveal 
Labor Available Here
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TYING YELLOW RIBBONS..... A total of 52 yellow ribbons, one for each former hostage, 
was tied to a tree on the north side of Muleshoe High School Thursday afternoon. The 
symbolism attest to the 52 Americans who were released by Iran on Tuesday. Pictured are 
from left Brad Poynor, Clifford Watson on the shoulders of Carroll Precure: Jimmy 
Gleason, in the tree; and Marvin Lewis, lower center, holding the ribbons. Also 
participating were Cathy Tutt, Tena Landers. Benny Pena, Julius Briscoe and Mickey Long. 
They are members of the Student Council at MHS and of Mrs. Jean Allison’s civics class.

Special Classes Set 
For Gifted Students

“ Educators have long 
been aware of the need to 
provide special instruction 
to a group of students 
known as gifted," states 
Harold Horne, superinten
dent of the Muleshoe 
School system.

Muleshoe ISD has made 
the implementation of the 
Gifted/Talented program 
one of the priorities of the 
Five-Year Plan which was 
approved by the local 
board of trustees and sub
mitted to the Texas Ed-

GTE Notifies 

Local Media 
Of Rate Change

Friday morning, a mail- 
gram was received from 
O.D. Hearn. Division 
Manager for General Tele
phone Company of the 
Southwest from
Brownfield. Hearn indica
ted in the mailgram that 
GTE was filing Friday, 
January 23, for changes in 
the local service rates to 
affect all customers in the 
state of Texas.

"W e will be asking for 
an increase in annual reve
nues totaling $44.6 mil
lion," he said. “ The re
quest is based on*Ttnancial 
data for the year ending 
September 30, 1980. Long 
distance rates will not be 
affected."

ucation Agency. During 
the past two years, a man
agement team of adminis
trators and teachers have 
been involved in training 
sessions and faculty mem
bers have had inservice 
training relative to the im
plementation of this pro
gram, he explained.

According to the super
intendent, the identi
fication process is present
ly in full operation in 
grades three through 
twelve. Kindergarten, first 
and second grade students 
will be observed as candi
dates for nomination upon 
entry into the third grade. 
When the identification 
and assessment process 
has been completed and 
the student has been de
termined as gifted, he will 
receive special instruction 
in the areas of his interest.

The Governor's Advisory 
Committee on Education 
has found that the schools 
in Texas need to develop 
programs for the gifted 
and'talcntcd students. This 
committee made specific 
recommendations to State 
agencies regarding imple
mentation of instructional 
programs for this special 
school population.

Research on gifted and 
talented persons has 
shown that no single cri
terion should be used to 
determine "giftedness", 
explained Horne. However

age intelligence (2) a high 
level of task commitment 
or motivation and (3) cre
ativity. Students with these 
characteristics include ap
proximately three to five

Cont. Page 6, Col.4

Three Way 
Stock Show 
Wednesday

According to Jack 
Rathgcbcr, vo ag teacher 
at Three Way, the Fourth 
Annual Three Way Stock 
Show will be held at the 
school on Wednesday. 
January 28 in the High 
School Vocational Agricul
ture building.

Weigh in for the animals 
is scheduled to begin at 8 
a.m., followed by the pet 
show around 11:30 a.m. In 
conjunction with the show, 
the Three Way FFA will 
sponsor the traditional 
barbeque luncheon, also at 
the vo ag building. Serving 
gels underway at noon and 
tickets arc $3.50 per 
person.

Judging the show will be 
Melvin Chisolm, and jud
ging gets underway at I 
p.m.

Ralhgcber said all in
terested persons arc wel
come to attend the 
luncheon and the show. He

During the past week, 
the Muleshoe Jaycees have 
celebrated during National 
Jaycee Week. Across the 
nation, Jaycee chapters 
celebrated the founding of 
this organization. It was 
founded in 1910, and since 
that time, the Jaycees have 
evolved from a St. Louis 
Civic Club of 4.000 mem
bers, to a national organi- 
lation of more than 
400.000 members, and 
many affiliates inter
nationally.

Muleshoe Jaycee Vice 
President Chuck Smith 
said Jaycees is designed to 
help the development of 
each of its members on the 
basis of individual man
agement and community 
development. He added 
that many programs are 
available to each Jaycee to 
help him enhance his 
amlly spiritual, communi

ty. financial and social life.
Jaycees is designed for 

young men between the 
ages of 18 and 35. Smith 
said Jaycees is also a 
positive experience for 
each member, with many 
opportunities available to 
each member for his own 
growth and to help his 
fellow Jaycees and his 
community.

The Muleshoe Jaycees 
have been in existence for 

.nearly 30 years. They have 
made a number of contri
butions to this community. 
They were a contributor to

the hospital construction; 
placed trash cans on Main 
Street; sponsor the Miss 
Tri County Pageant; help 
the needy: put out flags on 
national holidays, and by 
trying to help improve 
Muleshoe in any way they 
can. added the vice presi
dent.

“ The Muleshoe Jaycees 
hope to contribute much to 
the community in 1981,” 
commented Smith. “ We 
also have plans for the 
years to come. Coming up 
are such projects as “ The 
Vial of Life", the flag 
project, Fourth of July and 
other projects still in the 
planning stages.

"Several programs are 
planned for our meetings 
in the coming months. 
Anyone interested in join
ing the Jaycees is wel
come. The Jaycees offer 
many opportunities, so all 
local ybung men arc en
couraged to join. Meetings 
arc every Monday at noon 
at the XIT Restaurant. 
Please think about it. Men 
over 35 are asked to con
sider associate member
ships." he added.

Officers of the Muleshoe 
Jaycees are Galen Bock, 
president; Kent Kelly, first 
vice president; Chuck 
Smith, second vice presi
dent; Terry Field, treasur
er; Troy Stoegmuller, sec
retary and reporter; and

Cont. Page 6, Col. 1

Girl Scout Cookie 
Sale Begins Friday

Beginning next Friday, 
thousands of girls clad in 
brown and green uniforms 
will be knocking on doors 
selling cookies. The annual 
Girl Scout cookie sale is 
here. Barbara Reeder, lea
der of junior troop in 
Muleshoe. is service chair
man for the annual sale.

She said for two weeks, 
until February 15, Girl 
Scouts, ages 6-17 will be 
selling six varieties of coo
kies and a snack cracker 
for $1.50 per box. This 
year, mint, chocolate chip, 
scot-tea, savannah, choco
late and vanilla creme, and 
a new flavor, dutch 'n such 
will be available. Golden 
yanglcs. a cheddar cheese 
bite size snack cracker will 
also be sold.

Girl Scouts began selling 
cookies in 1936 as a fund 
raising project. It has since 
become an American tra
dition to which many peo
ple look forward. Although 
it is a national fund raising 
project, Mrs. Reeder ex
plained the proceeds re
main in each individual 
council and directly benefit 
the girls who sell.

The funds support troop 
and council activities, help

quipment. This year, the 
proceeds will also help 
finance three new building 
developments at Camp Rio 
Blanco, northeast of Cros- 
byton.

According to Mrs. 
Reeder, 36.9 percent of the 
money raised this year will 
go the council for camping 
and program services to 
troops. The cookie compa
ny receives 39 percent, 
while 14.1 percent will be 
used for camperships and 
awards to cookie sellers. 
Individual troops will rc- 
Cont. Page 6, Col. 1

Test Drilling 

Is Scheduled 
Next Month

The Townsend Co. of 
Abilene has announced a 
San Andres test planned 
on B..I. St. Clair land south 
of Muleshoe.

Townsend Co. said the 
test will be conducted 15 
miles south of Vfulcshoc on 
Ford County School land, 
and will be drilled to 6,000 
feet.

The Townsend Co. is 
operator and said the well

Following an intensive 
and fast, labor survey con
ducted by the Muleshoe 
Industrial Development 
Foundation and the Mule
shoe Chamber of Com
merce and Agriculture re
cently, the results were 
termed ’very gratifying.’

Two Thefts 
Are Cleared 
This Week

Muleshoe’s acting police 
chief, Jerry Hicks, said 
investigation is continuing 
into the alleged theft of a 
motorcycle in Muleshoe 
Thursday morning.

According to police re
ports, a local man reported 
a ‘crashed’ motorcycle to 
the Muleshoe City Police 
atound 11:15 a.m. Check
ing with the license place 
on the motorcycle, it was 
found to be owned by 
Wayne Wauson. Wauson 
was contacted at his place 
uf employment and said 
‘he thought his motorcycle 
was at home.'

However, when Wauson 
went to his home, his 
motorcycle was missing 
from his driveway. He then 
drove to where the motor
cycle had crashed against a 
tree just south of the city 
limits of Muleshoe on 
Highway 214 and identified 
his cycle.

Investigators found a 
juvenile, accompanied by 
two other juveniles, had 
sought medical treatment 
at West Plains Medical 
Center, but refused to give 
his name or that of his 
parents. Hospital person
nel said the three youths 
came to the hospital
around 9:45 a.m. The ini'
jured juvenile left without 
treatment, but the hospital 
personnel took down the 
license number of the car 
he was riding in.

Officers quickly found 
two of the juveniles, and 
later Thursday found the 
juvenile who has been 
identified as the rider of 
the motorcycle. He was 
ready to undergo surgery 
on an elbow injury at 
Lubbock.

No charges have been 
filed, said the police chief, 
pending completion of the 
investigation.

Friday shortly before 
noon, the Lubbock City 
Police notified the Mule- 
shoe City Police they were 
holding a vehicle and a 
man at Lubbock and re
quested the police check 
with the ow ncr of the car to 
see it the vehicle was 
stolen.

As the dispatcher 
checked with Bob Bomer 
on Route Three, he dis
covered his ear missing 
from the driveway of their 
home, telling officers he 
had not given permission 
for the car to be used.

At presstime. the reco
vered car was in Lubbock, 
and the illegal alien driving

With a return at press
time of 602 survey forms, 
the results were sent to the 
West Texas Chamber of 
Commerce; Texas Indus
trial Commission and to 
the Southwestern Public 
Service Company's Area 
Development group. This 
was in addition to the 
eastern electronics firm 
who initially requested the 
survey be conducted.

According to the electro
nics industry, the survey 
was requested as they are 
considering Muleshoe as 
the location of a major 
plant. The old eastern 
company indicated they 
have plans to relocate to 
this area, and are consi
dering Muleshoe.

After receiving the re
sults of the labor survey, 
they said they were very 
pleased with the conclusive 
survey as conducted, and 
said Muleshoe is among 
the top three locations pre
sently under consideration.

Of the results, 276 males 
responded, with 291 fe
males responding to the 
survey. The confidential 
survey does not reveal the 
names or addresses of any 
of the persons returning

* Cont. Page 6, Col. 2

Basketball 
Mules Beat 
Channing

Tuesday night, the Mule 
basketball team will go into 
district play fresh from a 
Friday night victory over 
Channing.

Head Basketball Coach 
Jim Leach said the Mules 
came home Friday with a 
60-49 victory over the team 
from Channing.

As district action begins 
against Dimmitt in Mule- 
shoe. the coach said he and 
the team hoped the local 
townspeople will back the 
efforts of the basketball 
team.

Dimmitt is traditionally a 
strong team, but the coach 
said lie believes his team is 
’up’ for the game and 
ready to start district play.

Friday night in CHan- 
ning. the Mules made 73 
percent of their free throws 
and made 16 of 22 field 
goal attempts.

At the end of the first, 
the Mules maintained a 
13-12 lead, which widened 
to 32-24 at halftime. By 
the end of the third, the 
game was lied at 39-39 
after the Mules hit a slight 
third quarter slump. How- 
ex er. they came back for 
the (>0-49 victory.

Felix Norman lead scor
ing with 19 points, while 
Michael Isaac had II. Also 
Monty Hvsinger and Wes
ley Raxco tied with nine 
each and Ronnie Angelov 
and Carroll Procure each 
had six.

This brought the Mule 
basketball team to a record 
this season of 8-12, JV 
action starts at 5 p.m.. and
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Muleshoe Area
Retired Teachers G
Meeting Friday

January 16, Muleshoe 
Area Retired Teachers met 
in the Community Room of 
Muleshoe State Bank. 
M.H. Laney, president, 
called the meeting to or- 

*der. He led the pledge to 
the flag. Minutes of the 
last meeting were read by 
the secretary, Edna Wil
loughby. Edna reported 
that the Diet Center is 
carrying natural foods.

Meeting at the American 
Legion Building was dis
cussed. Laney is to check 
on meeting there for the 
luncheon next time. He 
appointed a committee to 
select candidates for offi
cers for the new year, they 
were Mrs. Witherspoon, 
Mrs. Blackburn and Mrs. 
Hawkins.

A program entitled. 
‘‘Old Age - A Slightly 
Unsignificant Explanation 
of Old Age, You Must 
Retain Your Sense of 
Humor", was given by 
Mrs. Lena Hawkins. A 
teacher’s prayer was read 
by Mrs. Gunter.

Those present were Lena 
Hawkins. Edna Willoughby 
Ester Coppock, Lela Gun
ter, M.H. Laney, W.B. 
Slayden and Alpha Laney.

Brownie 
Troop 247
Meeting

The Brownies of Troop 
247 took their first out of 
town field trip Friday, Jan
uary 16. They went to the 
Burger King in Clovis and 
toured the kitchen where 
they were told how the 
French fries, onion rings 
and hamburgers were 
made. They also saw the 
freezer.

Hamburgers were or
dered-* and the girls 
watched them being 
cooked. They also watched 
the French fries, that were 
a complimentary gift from 
the Burger King. They also 
watched them make the 
Cokes.

Browines going were 
Tina Copley, Lynctta 
Rogers, LaTavia Copley, 
Shea Wilbanks, Melissa 
Toombs, Melissa Martinez, 
Tina Faulkner, Lily Garza, 
Brandi Estep. Marsha 
Autry and five visitors, 
Gail Coplev. Billy Dan 

•Copley, Jill Noble and 
Wavnc Copley, who went 
to help the leader, 
Margaret Copley and as
sistant, JcRhctta Rogers.
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THERMOMETER
Twin 9 3/4 x 2V4 in. tubes 
give readings of indoor and 
outdoor temperatures, so 
there's no need to go out
side to find out how cold it 
is. Black case 5377

401 S. 1st.
Muledboe

272-45H

CAROLINE L1LF.S & COACH DREW OBERBECK

6Texans War On Drugs'
The Muleshoe PTA and 

Muleshoe Chamber of 
Commerce arc going to

host a program which Gov
ernor Clements has begun 
called Texans War on 
Drugs.

The meeting will be held 
January 29 at 7 p.m. at Tri 
County Savings and Loan 
in the Community Room.

Mrs. Holly Dean will be 
the speaker. She will in
form the audience on the 
necessary steps to take in 
order to start such a pro-

Library Named
%/

‘Selected Best'
Notification was received 

recently from the Texas 
State Library that the 
Muleshoe Area Public Li
brary was named on the 
"Selected-Best" Libraries 
list for 1980.

The Muleshoe Library 
was cited for excellence in 
programming. exhibits, 
and high reference service.

Girl Scouts and Bov 
Scout Troops often visit the 
library, last week the boys 
and Judy Watson, leader, 
went and watched movies 
in the basement.

This week the students 
from Three Way High 
School came to do research 
in the library. "W e wel
come such groups and give 
them as much help as wc 
possibly can," said Ann 
Camp.

gram in the Muleshoe 
Community.

The PTA and Chamber 
of Commerce are aksing 
that all presidents or rep
resentatives from all the 
local civic groups to be at 
this meeting.

Representatives from the 
Sheriff’s Department and 
Police Department will also 
attend.

XI OmicronXI 
Met In Home
Of Doris Scoggins

XI Omicron XI met 
Tuesday, January 20 in the 
home of Doris Scoggin with 
Lynne Box serving as co
hostess.

The program was given 
by Malyna Miller from 
Charlie's Espree Cosme
tics. She gave a facial to 
Linda Marr. showing the 
line of cosmetics.

Rhonda Little, president, 
called the meeting to or
der. Committee reports 
were given. Lindy Schuster 
read the golden moment 
for the week. The chapter 
voted by secret ballot for 
Valentine’s Queen. She 
will he crowned at the 
Valentine Ball.

The social committee 
announced that the Valen
tine's Ball will be held 
February 14 at the Mule
shoe Country Club.

February 3 will be the 
next meeting. Members 
were served fruit pizza and 
homemade pretzels, cake, 
tea and coffee.

Those present for the 
meeting were Doris Scog
gin, Gavla Toombs. Rhon
da Little, Lynne Box. Lindv 
Schuster, Barbara Finney. 
Linda Marr and Vicki 
Black.

Caroline Liles Qualifies 
For State Meet

Carolin Liles, daughter 
of Mr. and Mrs. Bill Liles, 
qualified for Class 3 State 
Sectionals this past week 
at Bricrcroft Gymnastics in 
Lubbock.

The qualifying score for 
Class 3 is 29 and Caroline's 
All Around score was 29.85

at this sanctioned meet. 
Caroline, her parents

and her coaches will attend 
Class 3 Sectionals January 
31 in Midland. Caroline 
studies ballet and gym
nastics at Hawkins and 
Purdy's School of Dance 
and Gymnastics with Sheri 
Hawkins. Cindy Purdv and 
Drew Oberbeck. She went 
to the State Gymnastics 
Championship in Class 4 
last year.

W H O  N EED S  
YO U R  OIL!
GETYOUR 

ENERGY
WITH HEAT RECOVERY 

FROA\ WELL WATER

RESIDENTIAL 
HEATING AND 

COOLING!

SAVE TWO-THIRDS OVER THE 
COST OF OIL, GAS OR ELECTRICITY!

Wilson Drilling Co.
W. Hwy 84 272-5521

T O

I T  COVED l
A b k D E A L
FOB W O !

i f  f  f wwwvww + www w w w w *
>

Start Your “New Life ” 
This Year

Testimony Of
Caryl Fall well of F rum a

%/

' 7 had seen the Pal Walker ads in the newspaper When 
I discovered that I was a diabetic. I  knew I had to do 
something about my weight, and because o f  my diabetes I 
had to lose with a sensible eating plan A friend told me 
that Pat Walter s was the answer to my weight problem, 
so I decided to call fo r  a free figure analysis. My goal 
when I started the Pat Walker program was to one day be 
able to wear a pair o f white jeans and a shirt tucked in at 
the waist. How that I have lost 60 / /4  pounds and 75 3/4  
inches. I can wear my shirt tucked in. My hips now 
measure less than my original waist measurement, so I 
will soon be ready for the white jeans.

"How. everytime I lift my 60 pound grandson. I realise 
exactly how much excess weight / was carrying every 
day "

You Too ('.an iote  

Pound» & Inrhea On 

Pal Walker'a Proven 

Program Of Weight 

Reduction ■ Without 

Rigid Diet Or .Strenuous 

hxerriaeaB efore

60V« Ibn. - 75V« inrhm

Come In Today For A Free Figure Analysis 
& Treatment.

V

Each ot these advertised items is required to be readily available tor sale at or below the advertised price in each store, except 
as specifically noted in this ad W e reserve the right to limit quantities. None sold to dealers

Chuck or 
Arm Roast Boneless Tender Beef S1 99

Pork
Chops Combination 4 Ends & 6 Centers J149

R% or loin

Pork
Chops

Swift Breakfast Strips

Center Cut lb.
Sizzlean *■ S-J79

Green
Beans

Tomato
Sauce

White Swan Cut 16 oz. Can 37*100

Contadina B oz. Can 5/ T

White Swan
Corn Whole Kemal or CrWhole Kemal or Cream Style 17 oz. Can 3/ ' l

Maxwell House
Coffee Regular, Electric Perk, Drip 11b. Can

w m umm
t „ c or*

(h a m p S ti

Chicken
Noodle

Campbell's 
Soup w.Chicken Noodle 3/88

Gold Medal 
Flour 51b. Bag $1W ,

r a w  

’I f

Pepsi
Cola Diet or Regular S1 69

Russett
4 4 O Q c

:i a
**
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321 MAIN 
OPEN 9 to 6

'  Miss Vickie Lynn 
Williams and Timothy 
Shane Jinks, both of Lub
bock, wire united in mar
riage January 4, at 3 p.m.

. in the First United Metho
dist Church in Muleshoe. 
Bill Kent read the double 
ring vows.

Parents of the couple are 
Mary Williams and Mr. 
and Mrs. Tom Jinks, all of 
Muleshoe.

The church was decora
ted with two blue candle- 
abras, an arrangement of 
blue and white carnations 

^  and a unity candle. Blue
* ribbons were attached to 

the family pews.
Given in marriage by her 

1 grandfather, Lloyd Miller, 
the bride wore an off white 
lace floor length, sleeve
less dress with a lace 

*' jacket that tied at the top.
She carried a bouquet of 

^  white and pale blue silk 
roses.

Tammie Vaughn, sister 
of the bride of Lubbock, 
was matron of honor. She 
wore an off white mid 
length dress and carried a 
bouquet of blue silk roses 
with baby’s breath. She 

 ̂ wore baby’s breath in her 
hair.

David Watson of 
Ardmore, Oklahoma, 
served as best man. Can- 
dlelighters were Brett King 
and Lance King, both of 
Muleshoe. Ushers were 
Zac Rhinard, brother in

* law of the groom of Lub
bock, and Greg Robbins, 
cousin of the groom of 
Canyon.

Charla Scott of Seminole 
sang “ Longer Than", 
“ Last Time” , “ Young and 
Restless” and “ The Lord’s 
Prayer” . She was accom- 

|  panied by Judy Precure of 
Muleshoe at the piano.

For her daughter’s wed
ding, Mrs. Williams chose 
a silver gray, mid length 
dress and white rose cor
sage. The groom’s mother 
chose a navy blue chiffon, 
mid length dress and a 

|  white rose corsage.
A reception was held in 

the parlor of the church 
following the ceremony. 
Paula Williams, sister of 
the bride, and Donna 
Hawkins served at the 
bride’s table. At the 
groom’s table. Jan Rhinard 

 ̂ sister of the groom and 
Shannon Robbins served. 
Angie King and Carrie 
Robbins passed out rice 
bags.

After a wedding trip to

Ruidosa, the couple will 
make their home in 
Lubbock.

Out of town wedding 
guests were Mr. and Mrs. 
Lloyd Miller, grandparents 
of the bride of Walnut 
Springs; Mr. and Mrs.

A.D. Lance of Amarillo, 
grandparents of the groom; 
Mr. and Mrs. Lloyd Rus

sell of Clovis, aunt and 
uncle of the bride; Mr. and 
Mrs. Calvin Kunkel of

Amarillo, aunt and uncle of

the groom; Janet Galaway 
and Chuck Stout of 
Abilene.

Definitely1
Speeches are like steer 

horns, a point here, a 
point there, and a lot of
bull in between

Levi’s Bendover Pant

re g u la r 2 195. ......................................................... I  /

PANT, QUEEN SIZE ,
re g u la r 2 4 ” ........................................................ I  /

JEANS $ i Q88

What pant follows your every move in smooth fitting comfort? 
It’s Levi’s® Bendover* pants for women! Made of soft stretch 
polyester gabardine and featuring a hidden elastic waist, Bend- 
overs® never lose ther shape - and that’s good for your shape! Find 
all your favorite fashion shades in sizes 818 average and petite.

NO-FAULT BOYS JEANS
BOYSSIZES 1-7................

BOYS SIZES 8-14.............

STUDENT SIZES 25-30.......
Tough boys need tough jeans from 
W rangler! The "no-fault”  denim 
means no wnnklng, shrinking or puck
ering wash after wash. Sizes 1-3, reg. 
$8; sizes 4-7, reg. $10; sizes 8-14, 
reg. $12; students’ sizes, reg. $14.

MRS. TIMOTHY SHANE JINKS (nee Vickie Lynn Williams)

Haggar® Slack
i Expandomatic®
, Belt Loop

BaileyCounly Journal

Regular $22 to $27 

Just Received

James Wood* Vice President 
Cleta William* • News 

Evelene Harm Society 
HoNy Milhap Advertising

Dnnniia Cnmdcr Bookkeeper

SUBSCKimONS
Muleshoe Journal and Bailey County Journal 
Bailey and surrounding counties............. SlO.SO

For true comfort, fit and style, ch 
Ther popular Expandomatic,< and I 
are made of 100% "Magic Stre 
that moves with you. Find both 
’round colors. Sizes 32-42.

2400 West American Blvd. Muleshoe - 272-4588

KEEP THAT GREAT GM FEEUNG 
WITH GENUINE GM PARTS.

I !
BUICK

T |
BOMTIAC

1 _______

/  /  I i^

i  L fJ | |  J J  Y s  %  I * %

P k i I■  s i,  f MENS ACME® WESTERN BOOTS '

R e g u la r to  * 5 1 "

L- ■ ■ i

f  M

The Western look starts 
with a great par of boots!

l ^  f  V  Q  Q  We’ve got two great styles 
k  1 Q  f j  on sale, both sturdily con A

k l

■ k T —  4 P k  • w  structed for long lasting &
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Candfeftgfct Ce/iemony QMes ( j l f e  ^yginge/t, (rJbste/t
1° a candlelight 

ceremony, Miss Kanetha 
Lorene Hysinger became 
the bride of Richard Ken 

. Foster, January 2 at 7 p.m. 
in the First United Metho
dist Church in Muleshoe. 
Rev. Bill Kent read the 
double ring vows.

Parents of the bride are

Mr. and Mrs. Jack Hysin
ger of Muleshoe. The 
groom’s parents arc Mr. 
and Mrs. Wayne Foster of 
the Oklahoma Lane Com
munity.

On the altar was an open 
Bible with a single candle 
on each side. Swirl candle- 
abras stood on each side of

the kneeling bench and to 
the front, on the right and 
left, stood three candlea- 
bras. On the far left and 
right were baskets of white 
poinsettas. The first and 
fourth pews were marked 
by candlelight ribbons and 
greenery. All the candles 
were candlelight color. The

m M  Bv 'Sk
MR. AND MRS. RICHA-RD KEN FOSTER (nee Kanetha Lorene Hysinger)

New Arrivals For
Spring

Ladies Fashion Jeans 
&Tops

By: Lady Wrangler 

Levi For Gals 

Rumble Seats 

City Girl

ee’s W ESTERN W E A R / f lC .

a 1910 W. Amer. Bhnd. Muleshoe 272-4603 »
Rwoss»s»xs3«aaaoagopo»ooBgoaaooo«» 3i»tt»»**«« B ^

church windows were ligh
ted by pink candles, en
circled with carnations and 
greenery.

Given im marriage by 
her father, the bride wore 
her mother’s wedding 
gown, that was designed 
and made by the bride’s 
grandmother, Mrs. Bert 
Stewart of Olton. The floor 
length gow n of candlelight 
silk organ/a was adorned 
with hand embroidered 
rose appliques and hand 
sewn seed pearls which 
gently worked their way 
down the gown accenting 
the fitted bodice and bell 
shaped tucked skirt. The 
gown featured a softly 
rounded neckline and long 
fitted sleeves which ended 
in petal points over the 
hand. Each sleeve was 
accented with tiny self co
vered buttons leading from 
the wrist to the elbow. Self 
covered buttons enhanced 
the back of the button 
down gown while the 
tucked skirt swept into a 
modified chapel train.

The bride's floor length 
weil was candlelight and 
featured a head piece co
vered bv small appliqued 
roses and pearl accents.

Her bouquet, which was 
made by the groom’s sister 
in law, Beverly Foster of 
the West Camp Communi
ty, was all candlelight. Silk 
roses and carnations were 
set off by candlelight rib
bons that were worked in 
and around the flowers and 
fell down in streamers 
from behind.

For something old the 
bride wore her mother’s 
gown; something new was 
her veil; something bor
rowed was a pair of gold 
cross earrings which were 
originally brought from 
England by the groom’s 
great great grandmother; 
something blue was her 
mother’s garter on which 
was sewn her grandmother 
and grandfather's first 
wedding bands.

Debra Stevens was maid 
of honor, bridesmaids w ere 
Pam Young and Frantonya 
Berryhill all of Muleshoe. 
They wore floor length 
gowns of rose colored shir- 
knit. Each gown was an 
empire waist design with 
waist length sleeves that 
delicately draped to a cape 
like effect in the back. The 
empire waist was appoin
ted with a matching rose 
and the gow ns had v-neck- 
lines.

Each girl wore a rose 
made from the same fabric 
as the dresses in their hair. 
Each rose was made by the 
maid of honor. They each 
carried a single deep pink 
rose centered in baby’s 
breath and accented with 
pink ribbon streamers.

Robin Foster, niece of 
the groom of Oklahoma 
Lane, was flower girl. 
Candle lighters were Lu- 
crctia Foster of Oklahoma 
Lane and Michelle Foster 
of West Camp, both arc 
nieces of the groom. They 
wore candlelight lace dres-

At Muleshoe Stote Dank, we waired a long rime 
ro be allowed ro offer you interest on your 
checking account. Now, our new N.O.W. 
(negotiable order of withdrawal) Account lets us 
pay you maximum interest on the money you 
ordinarily keep in your checking account. You II 
even receive a monthly statement and your 
canceled chedss — but this statement will not 
only reflea what you ve spent — bur what 
you've earned Stop by for full derails. We want 
you ro earn interest on all your money, for o 
change.

N .O .W .
You Can Earn Interest 

On Your Checking Account

IMULESHOEl 
STATE BANK

scs with full skirts and puff 
sleeves. The skirts were 
draped with a lace overlay 
and accented with pink 
roses amist pink ribbon 
bows. They wore small 
baby roses in their hair.

The flower girl’s bou
quet featured baby roses in 
shades of pink arranged in 
baby’s breath and accented 
by pink ribbons and strea
mers made by the bride 
and her mother.

Michal Foster, nephew 
of the groom of West 
Camp, was ring bearer.

The bride's mother wore 
a street length dress of 
rose colored polyester 
crepe. Her corsage fea
tured candlelight roses and 
baby's breath. The 
groom’s mother chose a 
street length three piece 
suit of candlelight knit. 
Her corsage was made of 
pink roses enhanced by

greenery and oaoy s 
breath.

A reception followed in 
the fellowship hall of the 
church. Cindy Cargile, 
Kim Williams, Tammy 
Wall, Ginger Bales, and 
RcNay Cooper served. 
Registering the guests 
were Shellie Foster, cousin 
of the groom and Coby 
Stewart, cousin of the 
bride.

After a wedding trip to 
the Dallas area they will 
make their home at Route 
Two, Muleshoe.

The bride graduated 
from Muleshoe High 
School in 1980, attended 
the fall semester at West 
Texas State University. 
She is presently working at

Latrell’s Fashions.
Foster graduated from 

Farwell High School in 
j 978 and is presently far
ming in the Oklahoma 
Lane area.

*****
Upside - Down Cheese 

Biscuits are a treat for 
lunch or dinner. Melt two 
tablespoons butter in an 
8-inch square pan. then 
sprinkle with Vi cup grated 
Parmesan cheese. Cut 1 
(10 oz.) package refrigera
ted biscuits into quarters 
and space them evenly 
over the cheese. Bake 10 to 
12 minutes in a preheated 
450 degree F. oven. Invert 
on a serving place and let 

.each diner break off a 
desired serving.

j,

* -

GOLDEN ANNIVERSARY.....The children of Mr. and 
Mrs. Harvey Totcn wish to announce the 50th wedding 
anniversary of their parents. Mr. and Mrs. Toten's 
children will be hosting a reception from 2-3:30 p.m. 
Sunday. February 1 at the Assembly of God Church. No 
local invitations will be sent. They are the parents of four 
children, 12 grandchildren and five great grandchildren.

BIRTHDAY CELEBRATION.....Bu\ah Connell, a resident 
at the Muleshoe Nursing Home, was honored with a 
birthday party Thursday, January 22. She was born 
January 8, 1889 in Indiana. She is a Methodist. She enjoys 
reading and singing. At the weekly Sing-A-Longs she 
sings alto. She has also done the steps to “ Put Your Little 
Foot" at the Sing-A-Longs. The Needmore Community 
Club hosted the birthday party. Flowerland provided a 
corsage for Mrs. Connell.

During McDaniel's

CARPET
SPECTACULAR.

\  5e£ and  Save m  smtew
M a s la n d  G o o d  Earth, C a rve d  P lush

\
$17.25 ‘ 1 3 .9 5  s , vd ^

M a s la n d  G ra n d  B ah am as,\
Pinpoint P lush $17.80 S

) / ------

‘ 1 4 .9 5  s<, Yd

V
E&B M o rn ay , Pattern Sa x o n y

\  ^  * '  ____

$13.30 ]

j  y

/ ‘ 1 1 4 5  s , Yd

Trend Crystalline, Tracery Plush

‘ 1 1 . 9 6  *  Yd
- > y -

Above only 9 mere sampling of spectacular savings on 

all carpet in stock! Many beautiful qualitites at 15% off

Carpet priced with 7/16 pad and installation

LINOLEUM SPECIALS TOO!
Over 50 rolls In stock. 12 ft. or 6 ft. widths, Congoleum, Arm strnno
or M ann ington......................................................  10% o f f

One selected group of assorted patterns...............$4.95 Sq Y d

BanieFs
k l  1013 Mitchell

'Y O U R  W A L L  T O  W A L L  S T O R I"

MMU 713-7940
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Floor Covering
Carpet & Vinyl

Fence Pickets 
(Spruce)

Ajax Cabinet Hardware 
Fire Place Screens

FALL
CLOSE-OUT

Th* Department Ca
m o t *

For O m

411 7W-6550

. c_AAtss ^a te , Scott h
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Kathy Lynn Pate and 
Mark Allison Scott were 
united in marriage at 7 
p.m. Saturday, January 17 

*in the sanctuary of Oak- 
wood Baptist Church in 

* Lubbock. The double ring 
ceremony was officiated by 
Rev. H.F. Scott, father of 
the groom and pastor of 
Bacon Heights Baptist 
Church in Lubbock.

The bride is the daugh
ter of Mr. and Mrs. Keith 
Pate of Muleshoe. The 
groom’s parents are Rev. 
and Mrs. H.F. Scott of 
Lubbock.

The scene of the nuptials 
was decorated with three 
15 point candelabra trees, 
accented with greenery in
terspersed with baby's

breath. The altar rails were 
overlaid with green ivy, 
and large burgandy bows 
placed at intervals, four 
large hurricane lamps with 
lighted white tapers 
flanked each side of the 
altar rails. White lace bows 
draped with streamers and 
sprays of green ivy 
marked the pews.

Given in marriage by her 
parents, the bride chose a 
gown of pleated white or
ganza and chantilly lace. 
The bodice featured a 
Queen Ann neckline out
lined in a rose patterned 
lace and buttoned up the 
back with small pearl but
tons. A wide flounce of 
lace beginning in a vee in 
front, up across the

shoulders and plunging to 
a deep vee in the back. The 
empire waistline in front 
fell to a natural waistline in 
back. The sheer lace bi
shop sleeves were shirred 
to finger tip lace cuffs. The 
pleated skirt, edged in a 
band of wide lace swept to 
a chapel length train.

To complete her ensem
ble. the bride chose a silk 
illusion veiling caught to a 
circlet of white satin 
trimmed with white silk 
orange blossoms and seed 
pearls. Baby's breath was 
ticked in among the blos
soms. The waltz length veil 
was edged with narrow 
satin ribbon. Narrow bur
gandy streamers fell from 
the back of the veil.

MRS. MARK ALLISON SCOTT (nee Kathy Lynn Pate)

HIRRY!

She carried a cascade 
bouquet of silk burgandy 
rose buds, white gardenias 
and small burgandy 
orchids, intermixed with 
silk green and fresh baby’s 
breath. A lace trimmed 
handkerchief, that be
longed to her great grand
mother, was artistically 
tucked among the arrange
ment. A picot bow of lace 
attached with streamers 
and love knots completed 
the arrangement.

The bride wore a gift 
from the groom, a gold 
chain and pearl necklace, 
for something borrowed, 
she wore her grand
mother’s diamond ear 
screws, she wore the tradi
tional garter for something 
blue.

Matron of honor was 
Pam Lackey of Grapevine. 
Bridesmaids were Cynthia 
Earthman and Dee Dee 
Ketron of Lubbock. They 
wore long dresses of bur
gandy hue. The bodice was 
styled with a high neckline 
and featured a w>idc double 
ruffle of white lace cen
tered with a narrow bur
gandy ribbon tied in a bow 
in front. The waist was 
buttoned up the front with 
white round pearl buttons. 
The long sleeves ended in 
a wide ruffle of white lace, 
finger tip length. Each at
tendant carried a lighted 
motif candle trimmed with 
miniature burgandy and 
white silk flowers with rib
bon streamers.

Bruce Fowler of Brown- 
wood attended the groom 
as best man. Ricky Ketrow 
and Mike Woodward were

groomsmen.
Serving as ushers were 

Brad Pate, Littlefield, 
brother of the bride; 
Jimmy Williams, Keith 
Long, Mark Ivey, all of 
Lubbock, and Lonie 
Ascbcdo of Brownfield.

Musical selections were 
presented by Mrs. Bruce 
Anderson, Lubbock. Soloist 
Shelia Scott of Lubbock, 
sister of the groom, and 
Bobby Miller of Fioydada, 
performed “ Here We Are” 
‘‘There Will Never Be A- 
nother” and “ Surely The 
Presence of the Lord is in 
This Place", during the 
ceremony.

Assisting with the 
reception in the fellowship 
hall were Miss Nancy Dur
ham. Miss Lynn Middle- 
ton. Miss Diana Arthrburn, 
Miss Kathy Wilman and 
Mrs. Cliff Sims. Mrs. Russ 
Lasatcr presided at the 
register.

The bride’s table 
featured a silver candel
abra with burgandy 
candles, the traditional 
tiered wedding cake which 
was adorned with fresh 
burgandy carnations and 
rosebuds and a cut glass 
punch bowl. Acting as a 
centerpiece was the bride’s 
bouquet atop her family 
Bible which rested on an 
ornamental lectern. Cut 
glass serving pieces com
pleted the arrangement. 
Another table featured a 
silver coffee service with a 
silk flower arrangement 
and silver candelabra.

Michelle Racklcy of 
Lubbock, cousin of the 
bride, offered colorful bur

gandy and white satin rice 
bags to the guests.

Following a wedding trip 
the couple will make their 
home in Wilson, where the 
groom is pastor of the First 
Baptist Church.

A rehearsal dinner was 
hosted by the groom’s 
parents, the night before 
the wedding in their home.

A bridesmaid’s luncheon

was given Saturday at noon 
preceding the wedding at 
Applegate’s Landing Res
taurant. Hostesses were 
the bride's grandmother, 
Mrs. Louis Rackley, Hale 
Center and Mrs. Jerald 
Hulette. Lubbock.

Pre nuptial courtesies 
included a miscellaneous 
shower in the home of 
Mrs. Grady Lackey; a 
lingerie shower in the

home of Mrs. Jerald 
Hulette; a get acquainted 
coffee hosted by Mrs. H.F. 
Scott, all of Lubbock. Also \ 
a reception in the home of 
Mrs. Roy Kahlick, Wilson, 
Texas.

Grandparents of the 
couple are Mrs. Louis 
Rackley. Hale Center; Mr. 
and Mrs. Carl Pate, Plain- 
view and Mrs. Ernest 
Allison of Lubbock.

Moving Sale
B E I

Muleshoe Home Center Inc.
Is Moving To
215 S. 1st

We Are Offering An Extra 10% Off 
On Everything In The Store So 

We Won t Have To Move It!

Storm Doors & Windows

PLAY
SPRING 

BONANZA
3 DAYS ONLY
Our Entire Playtex Stock

2O0FF
Free Spirit® Bras, Bottoms & Body Briefers, 

18 Hour Bras Instead Bras
Play tops® B ras Cross Your Heart” 

Support Can Be Beautiful



HARDWARE STORES

C N C R G y
H O U S E *

^ k o r \ n d \ f \ e

^tb itle ' tasy to Clean1 Sup* Do

1.78 m
BAG- ^  
0-BRUSHES

WATER \T ;i )
HEATER
BLANKET
Insulation blanket saves on 
fuel and bills. It Installs in 
m inutes. For gas, electric, 
and oil units

rLATEX FLAT
I WALL & TRIM FINISH

STANADYNE 
SINGLE CONTROL 
KITCHEN FAUCET
Single handle controls te m 
perature and volum e Cone 
screen aerator. 87601

For all your painting needs 
Fo ur d u ra b le  po lyeste i 
brushes in Vi, 1,1 ’ j  and,2 in 
Use with most paints 517

Master
MECHANICGood Housekeeping

V  »>«■»« ,.**
 ̂ ' 7* l|lj«3 'I ̂

E-Z KARE M 
LATEX FLAT 
WALL FINISH

A super scrubbable interior 
flat latex that wears like 
enam el Resists soil and 
fin g erm arks  Flat fin ish  
stays b e a u tifu l after  
rep eated  w ash in g  One 
coat covers most surfaces 
Dries fast Soap and water 
cleanup EZ

TYLO 7  
DESIGN / .O O  
ENTRY LOCKSET
For ex te r io r  doors. W ith  
dead latch, keyed exterior, 
tu rn -bu tto n  in terior, brass 
fin ish . 40 0T /T 4D ). KSP-3

16-FI. Oz.
X-0 RUST" 
SPRAY ENAMEL

5-PC, W
SCREWDRIVER SET
Assorted sues ensure you 
have’ right one for the job. 
Incl four regular tips and 
one Phillips tip. TT55

GallonFor interior or exterior use 
Idea l for ine'.al, p run ed  
wood and conciete 14 colors

(t r o t e s t )
^ — S B

® CAROL VAUJTPLUS

i w i m u m

25-FT.
TROUBLE LIGHT
18 ga 3 conductor trouble 
lig h t w ith  sw itch  an il 
g ro u n d ed  side o u tle t U l  
listed 04465/681

SENSOR5 1/2-IN. U .TO 
[CIRCULAR SAW
C o m p le te  hom e p ro je c t1 
faster A easier 8 hp Devel 
lops 41100 i pin /3(X

BULBS ^  V O  e.
Burn up to 25°'o longer than 
0 E s current 3-ways— save 
energy 15 135-150W 15/150

tu rn s  on at dusk, o ff at 
daw n au tom atica lly  Light 
intensity mcieases as dark 
ness increasesGood Mouftteopnq

SUPER 8 81SUPER 8 81 Vuul/oSut
RAYOVACDURACELL QUART

Woodsman*"
Polyurethane
VARNISH
Ham m er hard finish pro 
tects w ood agam sf abia  
sion, moisture, stains High 
gloss lor floors, satin or dull 
lor furniture 012/39/55

W ith Criii|i<m

W ith Coupon

W ithin it 7

ReplacementX 
Propane Fuel ^
lnt»*r% h.im j'M hli1 w ith most 
t>r,»mts M M l/S h b
COUPON tXP IR IS

FLUORESCENT
UNDER-CABINET
LIGHT
For kitchen, bath Built 
sw itch  and lig h t d itfu s  
18 in 16W bulb (u ,Hn

MAGNETIC 1.18 
tFLASHLIGHT
Rugged alt purpose flash 
l'9 |'t sticks to any ferrous 
rnetal— so it s aiwav^ hanHv

9-Volt Battery
A lk a lin e  ce ll for i ,ili u 
laturs. radios M N I604H  

COUPON EXPIRES

limit One Coupon Pi Customerlimit Om Coupon Poi Customri
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Scouts...
Cont. From Page 1

ceive 10 percent of the 
proceeds.

Girl Scouts are presen
ted awards according to 
the number of boxes they 

• sell. A two-week camper- 
ship is awarded to those 
selling 180 boxes or more.
Certificates, posters, pat
ches, T-shirts, and one 
week camperships are also 
awarded.

Camp Rio Blanco is the 
resident camp for the 18 
county Caprock Girl Scout 
Council. Troops and their 
leaders camp at Rio Blanco 
year-round with summer 
sessions beginning in 
June. Camp activities in
clude crafts, hikes, swim
ming, songs, campfires, 
cookouts, nature study, 
star gazing, archery and 
drama.

Mrs. Reeder also 
brought out that besides 
earning camperships and 
Other awards, the girls are 
taught safety, good man
ners and salesmanship 
during the cookie sale.

WRECKED MOTORCYCLE..... After losing control of this 
motorcycle, the young rider, who did not own it, found 
himself injured and being treated for a broken ankle and 
elbow. The City Police are investigating the alleged theft 
of the motorcycle on Thursday morning.

Jaycees •••
Cont. From Page 1

directors, Johnny St. Clair, 
Ernest Moravec and Hugh 
Young. St. Clair is also 
District 1A director.

The Jaycees said that 
‘what they’re all about’ can 
best be summed up in the 
Jaycee Creed:

We Believe: That Faith 
in God gives meaning and 
purpose of human life; 
That^ the brotherhood of 
man transcends the sov
ereignty of nations; That 
economic justice can best 
be won by free men 
through free enterprise; 
That government should be 
of laws rather than of men; 
That earth's greatest trea
sure lies in human per
sonality and That service to 
humanity is the best work 
of life.

Howard H. Baker Jr ., 
S e n a to r , (R -T enn), 
new Senate Majority 
Leader:
“ I intend to try to help 

Ronald Reagan perform 
on the commitments he 
made during his cam- 

• paign.”

Survey •••
Cont. From Page 1

the form, but does indicate 
that 174 are between the 
ages of 18-25. The other 
forms show 26-30, 88;
31-35, 79; 36-40, 65; 41-50, 
66 and over 50, 63.

Also, 229 of those res
ponding said they were not 
working at this time, with 
217 saying they are cur
rently employed. Another 
96 works on a temporary 
basis while 54 said they are 
working, but the work is 
seasonal.

Only 47 of these persons 
said they have lived a year 
or less in this area; 102 
from two to five years; 84 
from six to 10 years and 
364 over 10 years.

The major portion of 
these indicated they were 
married at 371 to 210 
indicating they are single.

Two hundred and sixty 
two said they live within 
five miles of Muleshoe; 39 
from five to 10 miles from 
here; 70 live 10-15 miles 
and 144 live 15-25 miles 
from here. Some 53 per
sons indicated they live 25 
to 40 miles from Muleshoe, 
and 10 of those responding 
said they live over 40 miles 
from this city.

In the training column, 
473 indicated they would 
be interested in training 
for a better job, and 78 
indicated they have re
ceived technical training.

Although most, 423, said 
they have not worked in a 
manufacturing plant, 126, 
said they have worked pre
viously in a manufacturing 
plant.

A total of 221 said they 
would be willing to work 
any shift, while 335 indica
ted a willingness to work 
the day shift only.

As far as skills are con
cerned, 18 checked they 
had been involved in mo
bile home assembly; 35 
have done bench - type 
electronics assembly; 144 
know welding; 103 have 
been involved in food pac
kaging; 65 in industrial 
sewing; 119 in secretarial; 
49 with metal fabricating 
experience; 128 in book
keeping; 52 quality fontrot 
inspector*}*- 93 in building 
trades; 139 heavy Tfjiup- 
ment operators; 111 with 
woodworking experience; 
and 160 who have general 
maintenance experience.

John Gulley and Jeff 
Smith predicted a response 
from the electronics indus
try as to their decision on a 
new location within the 
next two to four months.

L is te n  
To  T h e  H um  
m m m m m m

K i i t u i f i i

It's the sound of growth, prosperity and progress in the 
Southwest It's the sound of the Southwest m aking a 
bigger and bigger contribution to our nation's economy. 
It's the sound of electricity Electricity that surrounds us 
with opportunities and jobs, pride and security. And with 
proper use of our resources, and new power plants using 
efficient, reliable fuels like coal, that sound is going to 
keep right on hum m ing

Water Depth To Be Checked
High Plains Water Dis

trict has begun its annual 
program of measuring the 
depth to water levels in 
more than 900 observation 
wells scattered throughout 
the fifteen county District 
area.

Bailey County irrigators 
may see a blu and white 
Water District vehicle in 
the vicinity of their proper
ty in the coming weeks 
while Dwight Adams of the 
District staff measures the 
74 wells in the District’s 
observation network in 
Bailey County.

Since most of the wells 
to be measured are opera
tional irrigation wells, the 
month of January was 
chosen to begin observa
tions in order to allow for a 
dormant period and well 
recovery from the cone of 
depression developed dur
ing the pumping season. 
Wells will be measured to

Classes •••
Cont. From Page 1 
percent of the school pop
ulation.

"This program is one 
that provides for the 
special educational needs 
of those students with ex
traordinary abilities,” con
cludes Horne. "The pro
gram is designed to pro
vide the maximum chal
lenge of a student’s ability 
and develop the student 
into a person who can 
contribute greatly to 
society."

find the depth of ‘static’ 
water level. After measur
ing, each well will receive 
a red District identification 
tag for the owner’s infor
mation.

Data gained from this 
program is used for decline 
rate projections, determin
ing the amount of water 
left in storage, and very 
importantly, as a basis for 
the income-tax depletion 
allowance claims on land
owner’s tax returns.

The annual measure
ment program is expected 
to be completed in Febru
ary, weather permitting. 
Data on individual wells 
will be available within a 
few days of completed 
readings, but tabulated 
data on the entire network 
is not expected until mid 
year.

Big Bang whisper
AUSTIN, Texas (Spl.) -  A 

University of Texas physicist 
is co-winner of the John Price 
Wetherill Medal of the 
F ran k lin  In s t i tu te  of 
Philadelphia for pioneering 
work done more than 30 years 
ago in physical cosmology and 
nucleosynthesis.

The prediction (confirmed 
years later) of Dr. Robert 
Herman of UT Austin and Dr. 
Ralph Alpher of General Elec
tric of what is now referred to 

• as the whisper of the Big Bang 
or the echo of the early un
iverse ranks as a major 
milestone in understanding 
the universe.

Their work is superseded 
perhaps only by Einstein’s 
theory of general relativity 
and Hubble’s interpretation of 
galactic red-shifts

Winter Specials
IH Hy Transmission Oil
IE No.l Engine Oil

Air Filters 
Oil Filters

Super Chief Plow Points
(For Breaking Plow)

Chisel Points For John
Landall, Big Ox, & Hamby

(For Deep Ripper Plows)

4 ”Sweeps For Stubble Mulchers
10% Off On Parts For 

Combine Off Season Repair On 
Combine & Engine 

& Corn Head Or Platform

Some In Store Specials
Tools, Log Chains, Tool Boxes

Wooley International, Inc,
W.Hwy 84 272-5514
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Pfizer 500 ML

wramycin
Nectable
b u tto n

Terramycin Injectable Solution. The number 1 
troubleshooter with exceptional control of most 
major livestock and poultry diseases. 
Terramycin’s broad-spectrum activity reduces 
death losses and culls and protects vital organs 
and tissues from bacterial infection. This easy- 
to-inject formulation requires no refrigeration 
and is indicated for treating such diseases as 
shipping fever, pneumonia, scours, airsacculitis 
(poultry) and leptospirosis. Can be used in non- 
lactating dairy cattle, beef cattle, swine, sheep 
and poultry. Each ml contains 50 mg 
oxytetracycline HC1.

It's the New Livestock Prod
from FRANKLINHandy loop lot hanging

Baltary and pow.r unit 
casing la mads Irom 
duraols hlgh lmpacl and 
hlgtvlanslla strength 
polycarbonate

Heavy-duty Insulation 
protects operator against 
"shock."

.Easy to use— almost 
parted balance

Firmly tel shaft liases so 
both electrodes touch the 
hide even when the 
Ramrod is held at an angle

Switch guard protects 
against accidental turn-on 
when laid down or stored

Activator buzz*, "sounds 
o tr  so you can hear It 
working

Wide spaced electrodes 
make It easy to prevent 
hair. mud. and manure 
Irom "shorting out” the 
Ramrod.

High voltage spark gels 
through grimy coats ^

STOCK UP NOW AND SAVE

>00 OOODDDO< <OD<

!Courthouse! 
News

COUNTY COURT 
Gary H. Bennett - Worth
less Check - $51 Fine 
Mrs. F.W. Leek - Worth
less Check - S25 Fine 
Filomena Reyes Suarez - 
Possession of beer for sale 
in a dry area - S220 Fine 
Josefina M. Carrion - Sel
ling Alcoholic Beverage - 
$200 Fine
Darla Williamson - Worth
less Check - $26 Fine 
Ross N. Allen - Worthless 
Check • $25 Fine 
Alvin Long, Jr. • Worthless 
Check - $25 Fine 
Kay Van Leer • Worthless 
Check - $20 Fine 
Patricia Holland - Worth
less Check - $15 Fine 
George Poteet - Worthless 
Check - $10 Fine 
Baldomero Escontrias Mu
noz - DWI - $125 Fine - 3 
Day Jail
Anita Morales - Bootleg
ging - $200 Fine 
Hermillo Flores - DWI - 
$125 Fine - 3 Days Jail 
Martin Gloria - DWI - $150 
Fine - 3 Days Jail 
Lucy Recio - Order of 
Dismissal
Monty Gafford - Speeding - 
$15 Fine
OIL. GAS AND MINERAL 

LEASE
Mardell Middlebrooks 

Collins to Marshall W. 
Wilburn—All of Labor 10, 
League 112 Crosby County 
School Land.

Adolph W. Wittner and 
wife, Nancy Wittner to 
Phillips Petroleum Co.— 
Labors 11 and 12 League 
165, Iron County School 
Land.

T.D. Davis and wife, 
Margie Davis tb Phillips 
Petroleum Co.—Labor 7 & 
(N/2) Labor (14), League 
(165), Irion County School 
Land.

Clara Neutzler Ellis to 
Phillips Petroleum Compa

ctly—Labor 21; and West 
59.04 acres of Labor 22, 
League 165, Irion County 
School Land.

Lillie N. Gummelt to 
Phillips Petroleum Compa
ny-Labor 19, and the 
North 69.03 Acres of the 
East 118.06 Acres of Labor 
22. League 165, Irion 
County School Land.

Don M. Lowe and wife, 
Fredia C. Lowe to Phillips 
Petroleum Com pany- 
Labors (17), (24), and (S/2) 
Labor (14). League (165)

Irion County School Land.
M.J. Gibson and wife, 

Wenona Gibson to Phillips
Petroleum Company......
Tracts (78). and (83), 
League (181) Floyd County 
School Land.

MARRIAGE LICENSE 
Brian Lee Roberts of 
Enochs and Danita Joette 
Hargett of Muleshoe 
Jo Anthony Castorena and 
Cynthia Pauline Saiz both 
of Muleshoe

WARRANTY DEEDS
Garza Rafael Franco and 

wife, Maria Franco to Joe 
L. Smallwood—All of Lots 
(4) and (5) in Block (24). 
Country Club Addition to 
Muleshoe, Bailey County, 
Texas.

John R. Blackwell and 
wife, Jo Gene Blackwell to 
Douglass Freeman Buie. 
Jr. and wife, Rhonda Buie- 
All of Lot (3). in Block (3), 
Lanau Subdivision to the 
City of Muleshoe, Bailey

County, Texas.
John A. Goldman and 

Lissa Evelyn Goldman to 
Johnny Actkison—All of 
Lots 7, 8, 9, 10, Block 7 of 
the Original Town of 
Muleshoe, Bailey County, 
Texas.

M t t
You can never tell how 

much money a man is 
making by what he says 
he’s making.

Progressive 
Home Club

Lucille Harper enter
tained the Progressive 
Homes Club Wednesday. 
Roll call was answered 
with hints and poems read. 
A discussion of the Ameri
can Heart Association 
drive was held. It was

voted to sponsor a cake- 
a-thon at the nursing home 
February 13.

Wconona Gibson gave 
the program on hooked 
rugs. She also drew the 
hostess gift.

Refreshments were 
served by the hostess, Lu
cille Harper to Naoma 
Black, Wenona Gibson, 
Vera Engleking, Oma 
Stratton, Narene Thomas 
and Roxie Hoover.
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A Better Way 
To Keep “Warm” 
This Winter.

Add blown 
Insulation now.
Don’t get steamed this 
winter because of heating 
bills going through the 
roof. Add pink Fibaralaa* 
blown Insulation Instead. 
It’s easy.
Your independent Owens- 
Corning contractor will 
help you determine how 
much Insulation you need 
to add And before you 
know it, he’ll have It 
installed. With no mess, 
no bother.
Pink Fiberglas blown 
insulation can help you 
save on your fuel bills, and 
make your home more 
comfortable, too.
Call your Independent 
Owens-Corning contractor 
now . . .  before your winter 
heating bills have a 
chance to make you 
"warm" again

_S«Ylnot.vBfy, Find out why 
fntSesellers factssheet 
on R-values. Higher 
R values mean greater 
insuluting power.

OWENS CORNING

F ib e r g l a s

Distributed By:

E.T.Ford
Construction

Co.
272-4039

Good White Corn
This is one of the truly outstanding 

hybrids for this area from PAG Seeds.
We want to give you the most 

current information on this and other 
high-performance PAG companion 
hybrids. Call us.

It's a fact: when you start the season 
with PAG, you'll finish the season saying, 
"Man, that's corn."

Don Bryant Seed

aloe vera based 
natural, organic

For a complimentary non-surgical lilt demonstration and 
revolutionary new compiei ion care system that helps to slow 
down me aging process

p_  1806) 272-4931______________

aaw B ST IK Jj 1,1 l)CL.S-C03 i d r i C U N
T im . _ _ _ _ _  □ « .  _____________  P 'ac*  ___________ _ ________

BY APPOINTMENT ONLY

ATTENTION...
Farmers, Ranchers 

and Dealers
Ward Bros. Tractor Inc., will have their 10th Annua! 
Farm Machinery Consignment Auction February 20th 
and 21 sf. 1981.

If you have farm machinery to sell please contact Ward 
Bros. Tractor Inc., to list your farm machinery to be 
printed on Sale Bill by January 31,1981.

This is the largest and most advertised Auction Sale in 
the Southwest. It is well atlended by buyers from several1 
different states and foreign countries.

For further information call Ward Bros. Tractor 
Inc., Clovis, New Mexico

Phone 505-762-2612 o r\2 -1015

HORSE
PRODUCTS

And the 
RAM RO D  ’ is 
priced right, too!

Franklin Ramrod
HOT SHOT

Prices Good Mon. 
Ian. 26 Through

FARM & RANCH SUPPLY
3 C O N V E N IE N T  L O C A T IO N S  

300 S. Ave. C Porta les, 2600 E. M a b ry  Drive, C lovis
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Five Area 
Telephone Co-op 

N e w s
By Hubert Kidd

JA YCEE WE.EK CELEBRATED..... Members of the Muleshoe Jaycees helped celebrate
National Jaycee Week during the past week. Pictured from left are Chuck Smith, vice 
president, with a flag symbolizing the flag project; Galen Bock, president; Troy 
Stoegniuller, secretary and reporter and Terry Field, treasurer. Kneeling are from left, 
Hugh Young, director and Ernest Moravec, with Ernest Moravec, Jr., a future Jaycee, 
director.

By Hubert Kidd, Manager 
Five Area Telephone 

Cooperative is in the pro
cess of constructing new 
underground telephone 
lines in the Lazbuddie Ex
change. This project will 
provide for additional and 
improved service for the 
area. This is an REA fun
ded project, engineered by 
Hicks and Ragland Engi
neering Company of Lub
bock, with the general 
contractor being Beartooth 
Construction Company of 
Roberts, Montana. , Upon 
completion of the lines in 
Lazbuddie. construction 
will begin in the Lehman 
Exchange. Total cost of 
both projects is 
$1,032,506.21. Completion

of the Lazbuddie work is 
estimated to be April and 
Lehman in June. After cut 
over of the new lines is 
completed, all over head 
lines and most of the car
rier units will be 
removed.

While this work is in 
progress there will be 
problems with cut and 
damaged gas and water 
lines in the area. Preca
tions are being taken to 
prevent any damage to 
these lines.

Five Area Telephone 
Cooperative apoligized for 
any inconvience to anyone 
caused by our construction. 
We arc trying very hard to 
provide the best commu
nication service possible to 
our members and hope 
that you all will bear with 
us during this construction 
period.

There is also an all out 
program in progress to 
routine our electronic swit

ching and extensive testing 
is being done with our 
connecting companys in 
order to correct dialing 
problems which have been 
encountered in the past. 
This work is being per
formed in all areas served 
by Five Area Telephone 
Cooperative, Inc.

Feel free to call or stop 
by our offices at anytime.

We are here to serve our 
members. ‘‘It's Your 
Business.”

Concentration
Irate Parent: ‘‘Didn't I 

see you kiss my daughter, 
sir?”

Nervy Youth: “ How 
should I know. Do you think 
that I’d be gawking around 
when I was doing a thing like 
that?"

Signature sportswear 
continues to be popular with 
the school and college crowd. 
Designer separates with 
fashion details give that up-
to-the-minute look.

Terrel H. Bell named 
Education Secretary.

Mao’s birthday anniver
sary was barely mentioned.

Rural crime said to be on 
increase.

Reid Real Estate
Do You Want To 

Buy A New Home ?
If You Qualify, We Now 

Have 100% Financing With 
Closing Cost Not Included

Call Today!
Thunie Reid 272-3142 
George Nieman 2 72-3142 or 965-2488 
Dianne Nieman 272-3142 or 965-2488 
Lucille Harp 272-3142 or 272-4693

lA Q pha e ta  ^P t

M e e t in g  ^Tuesday

Alpha Zeta Pi Chapter of 
Beta Sigma Phi met in the 
home of Debbie Nickels 
Tuesday, January 20. Pam 
Shipman was co-hostess.

Joan Lewis introduced 
Bob Finey and Dee 
Treadwell who gave a pro
gram on preparing for a 
loss.

Assorted breads and hot 
tea were served to Pat 
Black, Betty Bush. Debbie 
Hutto, Alice Liles, Jean 
Treadwell, Rickie Warren, 
Peggy Pohlmeier, Marilyn 
Saylor, Terri Hahn, Jana 
St. Clair, Marilyn Riley, 
Linda Bullock, Janis Nic
hols, Renee Anderson, 
Debbie Nickels, Pam Ship- 
man. Joan Lewis and Sheri 
Hawkins.

WOTS agrl- [
Weekly Meeting facts

The WOTS (Women Of By E L j J
met Thursday, January 22 
in the Meeting Room of Tri 
County Savings and Loan 
for a covered dish 
luncheon. Hostesses for 
the week were Deloris 
Gibbons and Hilda Wright.

Members present were 
Kay Madry, Doris Wil
liams. Lois Martinec, Hel
en Williams. Hilda Wright, 
Deloris Gibbons. Jeri 
Chapman and Jackie, Faye 
Wellborn, Nora Flannary, 
Zcllma Toler. Betty Bar
ker, Dee Merryman, Ra
mona Engram. Mildred 
Williams, Doris Fightmas- 
tcr. Tammy Fletcher and 
Donnita Crowder. Also a 
guest. Blanch Lcnderson.

The January 29 meeting 
will be held at 11:30 a.m. 
at the X1T Restaurant for a 
InnchcotTr- ~ -— '

Store Hours: 
Mon-Sot. 9-7

Son. 1-6

Prices Effective Jan. 25*28

DISCOUNT CENTERS
•NT

Childrens

Wranglers
Ladies

Casual Shoes

No. W 6803

Hens

Joggers
Navy Blue or Camel Color 

No. H 6208 No. H 6203

SIP
Gas Treatment

12 oz.

ITUamv linn nearKleenex nuggies
Disposable Diapers

Newborn 24 d., Toddler 12 d.. Overnight 14 d.

Ray-O-Vac Heavy Duty

... Batteries
W i  Size C or D A S A

Vicks

Cough Syrup

6R.oz.

Dristan
Capsules

r .

Pledge
14 oz.

Soft Scillb Cleanser 26 oz. *14* Coffee Mugs 2/*1°°
Secret

Anfi-Perspiranf

4oz.

Aladdin

Filler Paper
200d

Bad PentelRolfing Writer

Pens
j ? ,

Bill Wooley
A GOOD MATCH is the 
single most important key 
to fuel savings. That match 
is between tractor gear ratio, 
engine speed and load. The 
rule to follow is: Don 't 
overload the engine by using 
too high a gear ratio. Pulling 
the maximum load your tractor 
can handle dictates operation 
of the engine at rated speeds 
and with the gear ratio in
dicated by the load. In other 
words: Don't ask the machine 
to do more than it's capable 
of. When doing drawbar work, 
matching the tractor with the 
implement isn't as critical from 
a fuel efficiency point of view 
as when doing PTO work. The 
engine rpm can be reduced, 
and the tractor shifted up to a 
higher gear to obtain good fuel 
economy when working with 
low loads. Research indicates 
that matching the tool and the 
tractor saves fuel and in
creases the number of acres 
worked per hour. Next week, 
saving fuel by 'keeping 'em
down on the farm."

*

Wooley
International, Inc. 

Hwy.84 Muleshoe

With energy
costs zoom ing 

just any 
center pivot 

won’t do.

The whole equation changes. The few hundred you 
can save buying a cheaper pivot can be eaten up in he 
first year by rising energy costs alone. Thats why the 
right match-up of power, pipe sizes and pressure can 
make all the difference in the world.

At Valley®, we have the latest technology. W e d like 
to talk to you and show you before you buy any center 
pivot. Because just any center pivot won t do, especially 
if rising energy costs are a concern.

Valley dominates th« Bald.

American Valley Inc,
W. Huy 84 272-4266

E arn 5 *6%Interest 
on All Vbur Money.

Now you can earn 5}A%  
interest on all your money
and get free checking with 
our new Cheeking Plus 
Interest aeeount. So you get 
a checking account just like 
you're used to and you earn 
interest besides.

If you save one place and 
bank at another, combine all 
your money into our new 
Checking Plus Interest 
account. Your money earns 
more. And you never 
need another account 
anywhere else.

To earn interest on all 
your money and get free 
checking, just keep a $500 
balance in your Checking Plus 
Interest account If your 
balance falls below $500 
there is a 
service charge.

We re helping you build 
a better tomorrow. With 
Checking Plus Interest that's 
best for your money today.

S A V IN G S /A N D  LO A N  A SS O C IA TIO N

f s u c

MULESHOE 
806'272-5527
LITTLEFIELD

FRIONA
806/247-3984

FARWF.LL
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Hogan Services
Conducted Here 
Thursday

Funeral services for 
Velma Hogan, 82, were 
conducted at 3:30 p.m., 
Thursday, January 22 in 
the First United Methodist 
Church with Rev. Bill Kent 
officiating. Interment was 
in the Muleshoe Cemetery 
under the direction of Ellis 
Funeral Home.

Mrs. Hogan died at 4:55 
a.m. Wednesday, January 
21 in the Muleshoe Nur
sing Home.

[ y f u u y a m }

r o w
VALUE
or mi: month

Master
MECHANIC f

Lin

25-Ft x 1-Inch 
POWER TAPE RULE
Positive toggle locks 
epoxy-coated "write-on" 
blade in place to let you 
measure longer distances 
singlt-handedly. MMP4425 

QUANTITIES LIMITED

401 S. 1st. 
Mfdeahoe 
272-4511

She was born February 
22, 1898 in Clay County, 
Tennessee. She came to 
Muleshoe in 1930 from 
Mangum, Oklahoma. Her 
husband preceeded her in 
death in February 1960. 
She was a member of the 
First United Methodist 
Church, United Methodist 
Women and Senior Citi
zens.

Survivors include six 
daughters, Mrs. Lou Dell 
Actkinson, Mrs. Ada Mur- 
rah, Mrs. Mattie Hicks, all 
of Muleshoe. Mrs. Byrnicc 
Callaway, Spearman, Mrs. 
Jean Henry, Levelland, 
Mrs. Mvra Grimes of Mo
nahans: three sisters, Mrs. 
Ruby Ledbetter of Ander
son, Indiania, Mrs. Stella

Beevers Services 
Held In Lubbock

Funeral services for 
Laura Ruby Beevers were 
held at Rix Chapel in 
Lubbock, Saturday, Janu
ary 24 at 2 p.m. with Rev. 
James Williams, pastor of 
the Calverv Baptist Church 
in Muleshoe officiating. 
Assisting was Rev. W.E. 
Higginbotham, pastor of 
Apostolic Christian Church 
in Lubbock and Rev. Bill 
Shockley, pastor of South- 
side Baptist Church in 
Lubbock.

She was born in Waco 
August 19, 1911. She 
moved to Lubbock in 1934 
and then to Muleshoe in 
1968. She was a member of 
the Calvery Baptist Church 
of Muleshoe.

Survivors include one 
son. Arlie Beevers of Lub
bock; one daughter. Velta 
Whitaker of Muleshoe; one 
brother, W.E. Conner of 
College Station; three sis
ters, Lois McLane of Lub
bock, Jennis Damron of 
Waco and Martha Damron 
of West Texas: four grand
children and one great 
grandson.

Grand 
ening

Alfred’s 
Gulf Service 

Station __
206 W. Amer. Blvd Alfred Flores

Tires Batteries
Full Service & All Brands o f Oil at 

Competitive Prices

Open 7:30a.m.
Phone 272-5426

Alfred’s Gulf Service 
Station

206 W. Amer. Blvd 272-5426

Further Reduction

Fall & Winter 
Merchandise

1 / 2  o ft

Starts Monday 
January 26

Gordon of Anderson, In
diana, Mrs. Delia Zachary 
of Granitt, Oklahoma; 16 
grandchildren and 19 great 
grandchildren.

A WELCOME HOME
PLAINS, Ga.

While President-elect Ronald 
Reagan celebrates his inau
guration at the White House 
on Jan. 20, Jimmy Carter will 
be honored here by what is 
being billed as the "world’s 
largest covered dish sup
per." A crowd of about 2,500 
is expected in Carter’s home
town for the event.

West Plains 
Medical Center 

Report

ADMITTED
January 19, Vashti Fowler, 
Bobby Williams 
January 20. Ruben Orozco, 
Elizabeth Black. Manuel 
Contreras. Parlee Tamplin, 
Bettye Oliver, Cindy Purdy 
January 21, Joyce Shafer,

Fern Gilhreath Sandy 
Reyes, Rachell Casanova. 
Jan Powell, Clay Davis, 
J.O. Morris
January 22, Jerry Roedler, 
Andres DeLeon, Jo Philps 

DISMISSED
January 19, Leona Bailey, 
Kelli Metchell 
January 20, Willie Burford, 
Oscar Allison, Jerry Rocha, 
John Gunter. Jr.
January 21, Gabriella Bar

rera, Vane Dosher, Bobby 
Williams, Wayne Spears, 
Patsy Rodriquez. Cindy 
Purdy, Manuel Contreras 
January 22. Sally Lunsford, 
Ruben Orozco

BEGIN FACES COLLAPSE 
JERUSALEM -  Prime 

Minister Menachem Begin of 
Israel is facing an imminent 
collapse of his fragile parli- 
mentary coalition and the 
prospect of an election before 
the scheduled end of his 
term.

Singleton-Ellis Funeral Home 
21 Hour Ambulance Service

Ph. 272-4574 M uleshoe

January Sale
All Rolled Ornate 

Frames
10%  Off

Good Selection of Sizes & Styles

Jan 26-31

Qkmys uA/tt Shock
Open Mon-Fri 10am - 6pm 

Tradewinds Plaza

H&R BLOCK
TAX TEST

Question No. 12

The only
deduction or credit 

you can claim for your 
children is the 

personal exemption.
□ Hue □ False

KALSF For example, if yours is a two 
income household, and you incur child 
care expenses, you should know what 
Form 2441 means to you. If you don't! 
H&R Block does. We ll take the time I 
necessary to understand your complete’ 
situation, because if you qualify you mas 
be eligible for up to an {BOO tax credit f  >r 
child care.

WE'LL MAKE THE TAX LAWS 
WORK FOR YOU

H*R BLOCK
THE INCOME TAX PEOPLE

224 W. 2nd 
272-3332 
vekdys 9-6 

Sat. 9-5

A TTEND THE CHURCH 
OF YOUR CHOICE

I t: - r v

M f
- P ,

MULESHOE ASSEMBL Y OF GOD 
517 S. First 
Rev. Joe Stone

EMMANUEL BAPTIST CHURCH 
Iglesia Bautista Emmanuel 
107 E. Third 
Isaias Cardenas, Pastor

RIGHLAND HILLS BAPTIST CHURCH 
17th and West Ave. D 

Brock Sanders, Pastor

SPANISH BAPTIST MISSION 
Rev. Aradio Gonzalez - 
East Third and Ave. E

TRINITY BAPTIST CHURCH
314 Ave. B
Don Knight, Pastor

LONGVIEW BAPTIST CHURCH 
B.C. Stonecipher, Pastor 
Phone 946-3413 

SIXTEENTH AND AVE.
D CHURCH OF CHRIST 
James Johnson, Pastor 
Sunday - 10:30 a.m.
Evening - 6 p.m.
Wednesday - 8 p.m.
PROGRESS BAPTIST CHURCH 
Progress, Texas 
Danny Jackson
NORTH SIDE CHURCH OF CHRIST 
117 E. Birch Street

SPANISH ASSEMBLY OF GOD 
East 6th and Ave. F 
Rev. Hipolito Pecina

UNITED PENTECOSTAL 
GOSPEL LIGHTHOUSE

207 E. Ave. G 
George Green, Pastor

MULESHOE BAPTIST CHURCH 
8th and Ave. G 
Bob Dodd, Pastor

FIRST BAPTIST CHURCH 
Rev. J.E. Meeks

CHURCH OF THE NAZARENE 
Ninth and Ave. C 
Dana Shunko, Pastor

m
1 1 1

£

Many important events have 
taken place at the well. In days 
long ago it was a meeting place, 
where all came because of the 
necessity to obtain life-sustaining 
water.

Jacob met his beloved Rachel at 
the well Moses met the daughters 
of his future father-in-law at the 
well in Midian Much later Jesus 
Christ met a woman of Samaria at 
the well and said. "Whosoever 
drinketh of the water that I shall 
give him shall never thirst: but the 
water that I shall give him shall 
be in him a well of water springing 
up into everlasting life.”

The church of God today is a 
meeting place where many come 
to obtain this life giving and life- 
sustaining water of which Jesus 
spoke.

Dw Ownti h M  i appomlid ofm y M Urn «tW  lot ipiiodm( ih* kno.lidjo ol Hh loti 
lof mon and of Hn domond Iti man It inpocid to Hoot loti by loom) hit Mi|hbo( Without 
Ihn frouodinf m tht Ion it  M , no fottinmoni 01 locioty M woy ol till will ton| 
pomtoro oad 'ho lioodooit which wo hold to dooc will inotitoMy poiith Thonfm, l*M 
him  i  uillth point if  rww. mm thtuld upper! Ih i Chinch loc thi >oko ol tht w illo ii 
It hicmitf ood hh hmily loyood Ihot, howittc, itn y  pocton should uphold ood poi 
hcipoti in Iho Church hoc out! it loPl fho truth ohouf mon I lift, doolh end destiny, the 
Irulh which olnno wik Ml him Ins Id litw as i  child ol Cad

Coleman A  dr. Ser.
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FIRST CHRISTIAN CHURCH 
130 W. Ave. G 
Rev. Walter Bartholf 
Sunday School - 10 a.m.
Worship - 11 a.m.

LATIN AMERICAN 
METHODIST MISSION 
Ave. D and Fifth Street 
R.Q. Chavez, Pastor

THE COMMUNITY CHURCH 
H.D. Hunter, Pastor 
Morton Highway

CAL VARY BAPTIST CHURCH 
James Williams, Pastor 
1733 W. Ave. C

PROGRESS SECOND BAPTIST CHURCH 
Clifford Slay, Pastor 
1st and 3rd Sundays

FIRST UNITED METHODIST CHURCH
Rev. Bill Kent
507 W. Second, Muleshoe

ST. JOHN LUTHERAN 
Lariat, Texas
Herman J. Schelter, Pastor 
Sunday School - 10 a.m.
Worship - 11 a.m.

PRIMITIVE BAPTIST CHURCH 
621 South First 
Elder Bernard Gowens

MULESHOE CHURCH OF CHRIST 
David Cox. Minister 
Clovis Highway

JEHOVAH WITNESS 
Friona Highway 
Boyd Lowery, Minister

IMMACULATE CONCEPTION 
CATHOLIC CHURCH

Father Patrick Mahar
Northeast of City in Morrison Additon

ST. MATTHEW BAPTIST CHURCH 
Corner of West Boston & West Birch 
Rev. M.S. Brown, Pastor

Muleshoe Home 
Center, Inc.

Robert Green Inc.
Your Oldsmobile, GMCJ’ontiac, 

Buick Dealer
W.Hwy.84 272-4,588

Main Street Beauty

Western 
e e  8 Wear Inc.

1910 W. Amer. Blvd. 272-4663

Muleshoe Co-op 
Gins

Dent-Rempe 
Implement Co.

John Deere Dealer 
^ u j e s h o e ^ mmmm—^

Kemp’s Discount

NC.
401 S. First 
272-4511

White’s Cashway 
Grocery

Where Friends Meet and Prices Talk

Western Drug
114 Main

Muleshoe

D a irq  
Q u een

Margie Hawkins 
^  Manager 

272-3412

Bratcher Motor 
Supply

107 E. Ave. B 272-4288

Western Sprinklers 
Inc.

Z IM M A T I C 272-4544

Muleshoe Bod’
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Editor: Michelle Agee

Official Publication of Mule shoe High School Written and Edited by Students of the Muleshoe Schools

Volume 16, No. 17
Sunday. January 25, 1981

BUY YOUR 1980 
MULETRAIN TODAY 

Regular -- $13.65 
Personlized -- $15.75

Amarillo Stock 
Show

Several high school 
students showed in the 
Amarillo Stock Show this 
week. They include Kelly 
Harrison, Alan Harrison, 
Darin Shaw, Delia Shaw, 
Jimmy Gleason, Jacinda 
Gleason, Shane Claunch 
and Sharia Morrison.

Calendar
★  Of *

Events
JANUARY

23 - Littlefield-there-varsity 
and JV girls-6:30
26 - Freshman boys-Por- 
tales-here; Freshman girls- 
Portales-there
27 - Dimmitt-varsity and 
JV boys and girls-here
29 - All Region Band 
Lubbock
30 - Friona-varsity and JV 
boys and girls-there

Muleshoe
School
Lunch

MONDAY 
BREAKFAST 

Milk. Cereal, Fruit 
LUNCH

Milk 
Burritos 
Cheese Sticks 
Cole Slaw 
Potato Salad 
Fruit

TUESDAY 
BREAKFAST 

Milk, Honey Buns, Juice 
LUNCH

Milk
Hamburgers 
Lettuce & Tomato 
Pickles & Onions 
Tater Tots 
Fruit Cobbler

WEDNESDAY 
BREAKFAST 

Milk, Toast, Jelly, Fruit 
LUNCH

Milk
Enchillada Casserole 
Green Beans 
Buttered Corn 
Cornbread 
Fruit Jello

THURSDAY
BREAKFAST

Milk, Oatmeal, Toast, 
Fruit

LUNCH
Milk
Corn Dogs 
Cheese Stick 
Crackers 
Cinnamon Rolls 
Fruit

FRIDAY 
BREAKFAST 

Milk. Honey Buns, Juice 
LUNCH

Milk
Fried Chicken 
English Peas 
Creamed Potatoes 
Carrot Stick 
Hot Rolls
Peanut Butter-Honey Whip

I g Muleshoe High’s 
Speech Highlight

» •

m  2d"

Support The Mule Basketball Pregram — Be There!!! 

Burgess, Angeley Named Junior Gass Favorites
Congratulations to Robin 

Burgess and Ronnie 
Angley, who were named 
Junior Class Favorites this 
week. Members of the 
Junior Class selected these 
two outstanding students 
on a popularity vote.

Robin is the 17 year old 
daughter of Mr. and Mrs. 
Jim Burgess. She is Junior 
Class Parliamentarian, 
Treasurer of the Blackburn 
Moore Future Teachers of

America Chapter and a 
candidate for FTA State 
Vice President, a member 
of Fellowship of Christian 
Athletes, Lieutenant of the 
Flag Corps of the Mighty 
"M " Band, Runner up in 
the Miss Tri County 
Pageant for the past two 
years, and an Ambassa- 
doreete for the Chamber of 
Commerce.

Ronnie is the 17 year old 
son of Mr. and Mrs. Ken

January 25 * Joe Lopez, 
Dana Smith, Thomas Sliger 
January 30 - Kelly Ham-

Varsity Basketball Stats.
POINTS PER GAME 

GAMES PPG
Norman 19 12.7
Rasco 18 12.0
Precure 19 8.7
Isaac 19 7.9
Angeley 19 6.3
Reyes 4 2.5
Hysinger 17 1.8
Long 15 .8
Kirven 13 .5

Total 19 50.2
Opponents 19 60.0

Norman
FIELD GOAL ACCURACY 

164-103 63 percent
Isaac 154-66 43 percent
Rasco 214-92 43 percent
Reyes 10 4 40 percent
Precure 176-67 38 percent
Long 17-6 35 percent
Angeley 149-50 34 percent
Hysinger 37-10 27 percent
Kirven 17-1 5 percent
Others 2-1 5 percent

Total • 1040-400 39 percent
Opponents 1280-511 40 percent

Precure
FREE THROW ACCURACY

50-32 64 percent
Angeley 32-20 63 percent
Norman 62-35 57 percent
Hysinger 22-11 50 percent
Reyes 4-2 50 percent
Rasco 69-32 46 percent
Kirven 10-4 40 percent
Isaac 62-18 30 percent
Long 1-0 0 percent

Total 312-154 49.4 percent
Opponents 202-116 57.5 percent

REBOUNDS

Games Rebounds
Rasco 18 10.2
Isaac 19 7.2
Precure 19 6.0
Norman 19 4.6
Angeley 19 2.3
Reyes 4 2.0
Hysinger 17 1.3
Long 15 .5
Kirven 13 .5
() th c rs^ _ 2 1 .0

Angley. He is Junior Class 
President and a member of 
the Fellowship of Christian 
Athletes. He is very active 
in athletics, playing varsity 
football and basketball 
and is a member of the golf 
team. Ronnie quoted the 
Junior Class Yell: ‘'W e’re 
the greatest through and 
through. We're the Class 
of •82."

b m m b i

J

ROBIN BURGESS

RONNIE ANGELEY

Mulettes Fall
The Mulettes traveled to 

River Road. January 16. 
The Mulettes came back in 
the second half and played 
a really close game. They 
were defeated 45-44.

High scorer for the 
Mulettes was Kathleen 
Patterson with 14. Lavon 
Rhodes, Michelle Agee 
and Lupc Pacheco each 
had 8 points.

Tuesday. January 20. 
the Mulettes opened Dis
trict against Olton at home. 
The Mulettes played a 
good game and defeated 
the Fillies 48 35.

High scorer was 
Michelle Agee with 16; 
Lupc Pacheco had 14 and 
Kathleen Patterson had 13. 

A District game was

Muleshoe High’s Speech 
Traveling Squad for 
1980-81 has begun the rush 
season. There are six in
vitational tournaments left 
on the schedule before UIL 
meets begin. So far the 
team has competed in 
three tournaments.

George Vela and Carla 
Shafer have won first in 
duet; Sandra Graves has 
places third and first in 
poetry (two at previous 
tournaments); Julius Bris
coe has placed second in 
poetry; Lori Butler has won 
first in prose reading; 
Marlin Bynum has won 
first in persuasive; Stacey 
Campbell has placed 
second in informative 
speaking; and David Pruitt 
has placed third in in
formative speaking.

The following is a close- 
up of several of this year’s 
speech students:

Marlin Bynum, the 17 
year old son of Mrs. Hal 
Bynum is a senior who 
competes in extemporane
ous speaking. He partici
pated in the One-Act Play 
and is member of 4-H. 
Nfarlin commented: "All 
vie need is a little work and 
a little time to build. 1 
enjoy the people and love 
what we have."

Jeff Combs is 15 and the 
son of Larry and Berta 
Combs. He competes in 
Prose, Duet Acting and 
Humorous. Jeff is a Soph
omore and participates in 
athletics. He is also in the 
contest play. He commen
ted: “ Good Job Speech! 
Go team Go!”

Robert Nowlin, the son 
of Mr. and Mrs. Joel Now
lin. is 15 and a Sophomore. 
He is a member of band, 
stage band, and FTA. His 
speech event is extempor
aneous. Robert said, 
“ Speech is a real fun and 
exciting course. We have a 
lot of good talent in many 
of our people."

Mike Foss of the 16 year 
old son of Mr. and Mrs. 
Victor Foss. Mike partici
pates in prose competition, 
athletics and band. He 
commented, “ We just 
started off slow, but we're 
getting better each week.”

Jimmie Lee is the 15 
year old son of Judy 
Gordon. He currently is an 
extemporaneous speaker 
on the squad. Jimmie 
mentioned. "I like speech 
and enjoy it very much. 1 
have learned much and 
think I have improved very 
much and hope to do well 
in the future."

Jancllc Burks is the 16 
year old granddaughter of 
Sofornia Burks. She is a 
Sophomore and is a prose 
reader and is a member of 
the band. She believes, 
"Speech is a class for 
learning. It is for people 
who have the will to work 
and learn." She also com
ments. "You ‘get’ what
ever you ‘put’ in!"

Kevin Robinson is the 17 
year old son of John and 
Sandra Robinson and com
petes in poetry, oratory 
and dramatic interpreta-

comments, “ Our team is 
really starting to put things 
together."

K.K. Flowers, the 
daughter of Mr. and Mrs. 
Charles Flowers, competes 
in prose. K.K. is 14 and is 
a member of FTA, FCA, 
and participates in athle
tics. She is very active in 
gymnastics and enjoys bal
let. She said, “ I feel that is 
we use all of our talents 
and energy, our speech 
team can go to state!”

Maria Bynum, the 15 
year old daughter of Ber
nice Bynum, is a freshman. 
Her area of competition is 
extemp.

Scott Ellard, the 16 year 
old son of Leon and Carol 
Warren participates in du
et acting and humorous 
and prose reading. He is a 
sophomore and enjoys 
track, football and being in 
a contest play.

David Pruitt is the 16 
year old son of Mr. and 
Mrs. Jarrell Pruitt. He 
participates in duet acting 
and informative speaking. 
He participates in FFA and 
athletics. He commented, 
"GO SPEECH!"

George Vela, the 17 year 
old son of Mr. and Mrs. 
Joe Vela, is a junior at 
MHS and participates in 
duet acting. He partici
pates in athletics. He com
mented, “ We have a good 
team!"

Stacey Barnhill, the 16 
year old daughter of Mr. 
and Mrs. Ted Barnhill, 
participates in extemp. She 
is a junior and a member cf 
the flag corps. She com
mented. "I think our 
speech team is finally be
ginning to work together as 
a family. Our team has a 
lot of talent that can win 
sweepstakes."

Belinda Clayton is the 15 
year old daughter of Car- 
son and Betty Clayton. She 
participates in prose 
reading. She enjoys play
ing basketball. She com
mented. “ Wc have a real 
good speech squad. We 
just need to keep up the 
good work." ,

Danny Seales, the 16 
year ols son of Mr. and 
Mrs. Billy Seales, partici
pates in athletics, FFA and 
4-H. He commented, "1 
really enjoy speech a lot."

Laura Leal, the 16 year 
old daughter of Mr. and 
Mrs. Jesse Leal, partici
pates in original oratory. 
She is in band and is a 
sophomore class officer. 
Her comments were, 
"Speech is a wonderful 
opportunity to meet stu
dents from other schools. It 
gives me great pleasure to 
compete and win medals."

Carla Shafer is the 17 
year old daug t  of James 
and Jan Shafer. She parti
cipates in prose reading 
and duet acting and the 
One Act Play. Carla is a 
senior and enjoys speech. 
FTA. NHS. UIL. Thespi
ans, NBC A, and being se
nior class reporter. She 
commented. "Speech is an 
educational course that has 
helped me a lot. I feel that

year old daughter of Leon 
and Carol Warren and is 
vice president of Speech 
this year. Sherri is a junior, 
a poetry reader, partici
pates in the flag corp, is 
DECA secretary and works 
at Johnson Furniture. She 
mentioned, “ I believe 
speech is a very education
al program. 1 enjoy speech 
tournaments because of all 
the good looking guys.”

Julius Briscoe is the son 
of Pearl Johnson, is 17 and 
is presently serving as 
speech president. He en
joys reading poetry and 
participating in the One 
Act Play. Julius also enjoys 
Student Council, Speech, 
girls and Thespians. When 
asked to comment, he said, 
"I care a lot about this 
team. There are people 
who have given of them
selves more than anyone 
has ever given. To these 
people, I give praise and 
thanks.”

Brenda Flowers, the 14 
year old daughter of Mr. 
and Mrs. Tom Flowers, is 
active in debate, basket
ball. FCA and FTA. She 
added, “ Our squad has a 
lot of ability. We must use 
this ability."

Freddie Vela is the 15 
year ols of Joe and Susie 
Vela. He is a sophomore 
and commented, “ We got 
off to a slow start this year 
but things are picking up 
now."

Dale Hughes, the 16 
year ols son of Mr. and 
Mrs. Lee Roy Hughes, 
competes in prose and 
dramatic interp. His activi
ties include band and 
speech. Dale commented, 
“ I have really enjoyed 
speech and I look forward 
to progressing until 1 have 
fulfilled my position in 
speech as best as 1 can.”

Cristal Taylor, the 16 
year old daughter of Mr. 
and Mrs. O.C. Taylor, in in 
poetry interpretation. She 
is active in Student Coun
cil. FTA. FCA and FHA. 
She commented, “ Each 
and every day is a new 
experience. This course 
can teach you a lot about 
yourself and your talents."

Jay Cage, the 14 year 
old son of Mr. and Mrs. 
J.D. Cage, is active in 
athletics He commented, 
"I think speech is a very 
good class. I feel personal
ly that it helps me use 
proper English."

Sandra Graves is the 17 
year old daughter of Mr. 
and Mrs. Eldrige Graves. 
She is in poetry and dra
matic interp. She is a 
varsity cheerleader, speech 
reporter, and is on the One 
Act Play cast.

Marvin Lewis, the 19 
year old son of Celestinc 
Lewis, competes in duet 
acting. He plays football, 
and runs track.

Lori Butler is the 17 year 
old niece of Mr. and Mrs. 
Charles Glover. She is a 
junior and participates in 
prose reading. Lori is a 
member of HERO and is 
employed at Photography 
by Lonnie.

Charles Walker, the 18 
year old son of Mr. and 
Mrs. Charlie Walker, par
ticipates in' duet acting. 
Charles is a junior and is 
very active in athletics.

Shellie Walker reads 
prose. She is a sophomore 
and the 15 year old daugh
ter of Mr. and Mrs. Curtis 
Walker.

Michael Isaac is the 15 
year ols son of Mr. and 
Mrs. Charles Isaac. He is a 
sophomore and plays bas
ketball.

Juan Duran is the son of 
Gabriela Perez. He is 18 
and works on research for 
speech. He is a junior.

Congratulations to these 
speech students for their 
outstanding participation 
in the tournaments and 
contests.

Special recognition goes 
to Mr. Kerry Moore, who 
has been the speech direc
tor for Muleshoe High 
School for the past 21 
years. During this time, 
Muleshoe has won 14 state 
first places in UIL, with 76 
students placing in the top 
three at state. There have 
been 306 District UIL win
ners and 176 regional win
ners. Mr. Moore is a State 
Committee chairman for 
the Texas Speech Com
munication Association, a 
State Tournament Director 
for the State Forensics As
sociation, a member of the 
West Texas Speech Asso
ciation, Director of the 
Muleshoe Chamber of 
Commerce. Director of the 
Muleshoe Rotary Club, a 
past president of the 
Muleshoe local unit of both 
the Texas State Teachers 
Association and the Texas 
Classroom Teachers Asso
ciation. He is presently 
serving as faculty repre
sentative for the high 
school for these organiza
tions. Moore is the Univer
sity Interscholastic League 
Director for the Muleshoe 
Schools. He is coordinating 
Advisor of District XVII 
Future Teachers of Ameri
ca and a sponsor for the 
local chapter. Mr. Moore 
alternates teaching theatre 
and debate in the summer 
session at West Texas 
State University. These are 
only a few of the many 
accomplishments of Mule- 
shoe’s outstanding speech 
director. The Mule's Tale 
Staff says “ Thank you, Mr. 
Moore, for your interest in 
our school and in the 
students."

Answers to last week's CROSSWORD
ANSWERS ACROSS ANSWERS DOWN
1-Job 25-Alit 1-Jabs 18-Tea
4-Serial 26-Goo 2-Oboe 20-Closet

10-Abut 27 Mao 3-Burn 21-Samuel
12-Evolve 28- Sunsets 4-Second- 22-Elapse
13-Bore 32-Up guess 23-C10
14-Cee 33 Fee 5-Ever 24-Con
ISOn 34-Edit 6-Roe 28-Seen
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Deadline For Classified Ads Is 

Tuesdays Aid Fridays

11:00

CLASSIFIED RATES 
1st Insertion,

Per Word-S. 15 
Minimum Charge-- 

S2.00
2nd Insertion,
Per word-S. 13 
3rd Insertion,

Per Word-S. 10 
Minimum Charge 

SI. 80
1/3 Cheaper to run

Classifieds 3 times or more 
CARD OF THANKS 

25 words--S3 
Over 25 words 

charged at regular 
classified rates 

Classified Display- 
Si. 55 per column inch 

Double Rate for 
Blind Ads 

DEADLINE FOR 
INSERTION 

11 a. m. Tues. for Thurs.
11 a.m. Fri.forSun.
WE RESERVE THE 

RIGHT TO CLASSIFY 
REVISE OR REJECT 

AN Y AD.
NOT RESPONSIBLE 
FOR AN Y ERROR 

AFTER AD HAS RUN
ONCE.

1. PERSONALS
• * • • • * • • * • • • • • • • • * * • » •  f

WE BUY
USED FURNITURE AND 

APPLIANCES 
CALL 272-3030 
HARVEY BASS 

APPLIANCE 
I -18s-tfc

For carpentry and home 
repair, specializing in 
small jobs. Quality work
manship, reasonable prices 
- free estimates - Call 
Roger Rodney at 272-5395 
after 5 on week days. 
1-ls-9tc

SQARE DANCE LESSONS 
Full session, 20 lessons, 
$25 per person. Lessons 
begin First week in Febru
ary. 272-4457 - 322 West 
9th.
l-3t-5tc

WANT TO BUY: Mary 
DcShazo School annuals; 
years 1968-1973. Call 
272-3652 after 6 p. m. 
15-4s-tfc

ADULT’S BEGINNING 
DRAWING CLASSES 

19th-22nd and 26th-29th at 
9:30 a.m. to 2:30 p.m. 

CHILDREN’S AND 
TEENAGE CLASSES 

On Tuesdays - 4:30-6:30 
ADULT WATER COLOR 

CLASS
February 2nd - 5 - 9:30 
a.m. to 2:30 p.m.
Call R72-3889 after 6 p.m. 
or 272-5424. Rhcata White 
Studio, 800 American Blvd.
1 -J S tc _______________ __

3. HELP WANTED
. ................................* .............. .....
HELP I WANTED Meter 
Reader: for Bailey County 
Electric Copcrative Associ
ation 40 hour week Apply 
at 305 E. Avenue B, 
MtdeshOi Texas. Excellent 
fiinge renefits. An Equal 
Opportunity Employer. 
Closing Date, January' 30. 
1981. §
3-3S;4tc

The Texas Migrant Council 
is accepting applications for 
Center Director.
Call 271-3992 
3-35s-tfi

HELP WANTED!! 
Kitchen help * part time 

time. Apply in

Card of Thanks
We can never express 

our gratitude to you that 
ministered to our needs 
during the recent illness 
and death of our mother 
and grandmother, Eula 
Noble. We appreciate so 
much the many acts of love 
done in our behalf. The 
cards, visits, flowers, food 
and prayers were all sour
ces of strength and comfort 
to our lives and our hearts 
were greatly blessed be
cause of each of you.

We appreciate the loving 
care mother received while 
in the hospital and nursing 
home. To each one, we 
thank you.

We pray that our Lord 
will bring great joy into 
your lives and Fill all of our 
hearts with His peace. 

Loraine Gallman&Family 
Mr.&Mrs. I.J. Hennington 

and Family
Mr.&Mrs. Eldred Noble 

and Family
1 -4s-1 tp

Open territories available 
for Avon representatives. 
Person must be neat and 
energetic, willing to work 
15 to 20 hours per week. 
For details call Nettie at 
272-3208 or Oneida at 
272-3346.
3-3s-4tc

!« • ' • • * * * * * • * * • • « * * * • • • • * * * * * * '

7. WANTED TO RENT I
, « t * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * l¥.

WANT TO RENT: Dryland 
farm around Baileyboro 
and Stegall area. Call 
Aubrey Heathington at 
272-4766 or Don Heathing
ton at 272-4351.
7-50s-tfc

8. REAL ESTATE

HIGHWAY • 14 NORTH MULllHOt TCXA*

TOWN and 

"COUNTRY
REAL EST ATE

rARMS RARCMtS HOMO
JOHN W. SMITH, Irofcar

806  272 -4678  or 272 -3725

395 acre irrigated farm 
on pavement 6 miles 
northeast of Muleshoe. 
;our wells and motors 
and one pivot sprinkler. 
Nice 3 bedroom, 2 bath 
home on 2 acres. Has 
well and storm cellar, 
with sheds and fences. 
4 miles N.E. of Mule- 
shoe or 8 miles N.W. of 
Tolk Station. $40,000. 
8-4s-tfc

FOR SALE BY OWNER: 3 
bedroom brick - 904 W. 7th 
272-4448 or 272-5483.
8-2t-6tp _____ _
for all your real eatate 
needs call:

GLAZE k GOFORTH 
112 Ave.C  
272-4208

f i - l l - t f i ------------------------------------

HOUSE FOR SALE-Two 
bedroom home, small but 
adorable, fully carpeted. 
Owner Financing possible 
w/reasonable down pay
ment. Call 272-4941 
8-2s-tfc

FOR SALE: if bedroom, 2 
bath, den, fenced, garage, 
ref. air, central heat, gar
bage disposal and dish
washer. Convenient to 
schools. Call 272-4496 or 
806-794-5245.
8-48s-tfc

For Kent

SMALLWOOD 
REAL ESTATE 

232 Main 272-4838 
Joe and Ricky 

Smallwood

%  acres, 3 miles north 
west of Muleshoe, elec
tric circular 'Sprinkler 
Will take house in trade

160 acre farm, 5 miles 
from Muleshoe on 1760 
2 wells, water drive 
Valley Sprinkler.

266 acres of irrigated 
land for cash lease.

2 bedroom stucco-small 
down payment - owner 
will carry balance.

We need listings. 
See or call Joe or Ricky 
8-4t-tfc

KREBB’S 
REAL ESTATE 

201 W. Avenue C 
272-3191

Nic
Mul; S P ^ n
26 A close in on pave
ment.

Well located - 2 br 
home - beautiful.

30 A on pavement.

Good '/j section - dry 
.land...............................
35 A, irrigation - nice 
home........ .
240 A - alfalfa - Circle 
S ........ k.........................................

Excellent business pro
perty - Hwy, 84.

100 A. - alfalfa - Circle
S...................................
160 A. - wheat - Circle
S......................................
240 A. - alfalfa - 2 
wcll^

8-3s-tfe
SUDDERTH 

REALTY INC.
Box 627 

109 Fifth St. 
Farwell, Texas 79325 
Phone [806] 481-3288 

or 481-9149
• . • ■ • • • ■ . a . . . . . . . ...............

148 Acres irrigated on 
highway. Lays good 
with super nice, extra 
large 4 bedroom, 3 
bath brick home. 2 
miles south of Bovina.

60 Acres west of Mule- 
shoe on highway. One 6 
inch well, side • roll 
sprinkler. Steel buil
ding. 2 sets of nice 
improvements.

160 acres northwest of 
Muleshoe, 2 wells, lays 
good on FM highway.

320 acres irrigated with 
2 electric wells and 
circles all wheat, fenced 
excellent water area. 
Near Bovina Feeders.

1285 acres, circle 
sprinklers, 7-8 inch 
wells, corrals and feed 
pens, trailer house. 
Priced to sell. Owner 
will finance. 29 percent 
down or will take cash.

8-49s-tfc

9. AUTOMOBILES 
FOR SALE

•  • • • • • • • • • • • • • a * *  a * * * . *
FOR SALE: l%9 Ford 
F-100 Pickup. Short narrow 
box, 6 cylinder. 3 speed, 
new tires. g<x*d shape.

^e"W an7To ur  
Business 

''Remember" 
REID REAL ESTATE 

1614 W.American Blvd. 
Henry C. Reid. Broker

Nice 3-l'/j thyme in 
Lenai^Apif.l lienccd  
yard ^ tn  trees and 
shrubs.

Large 3-l'/ilhom e, lots 
of closet space, and 
nice fenced yard.

2 houses (3-1-1 & 2-1) 
on same lot, excellent 
rental property.

B c a u w b i ix ' i i c f  r y / , . i  

brick J  itr- t /n ic e  
location.

Just listed—brick home 
in a nice neighborhood. 
3-1-1.

Lot - 60xl40--plumbed 
for mobile home, side
walk and shrubs.

FARMS
Bailev Co. -  200 acres, 
good level farm, 
500-600 g.p.m. water, 3 
bdrm. home. 10 percent 
owner Financing.

Parmer Co.--216 acres, 
good productive land 
and excellent water ar
ea. 3 bdrm. house, and 
10 percent owner Finan
cing.

Bailey C o .--160 acres, 
2-6” wells, '/» mile un
derground tile, 2 bdrm. 
house and garage.

Oar goal in the Real 
Estate business is to 
serve our neighbors, so 
i f  you are considering 
buying or selling, 
please let us help you.

George Nieman 
Manager-272-3142 or 

965-2488
Thursie Reid- 272-3142; 
Dianne Nienwn--272-3l42 

or 965-2488; 
Lucille Harp- 272-4693. 
8-4s-tfc

Renewed couch and mat
ching club chair - bronze 
and olive tones. Excep
tionally well built and bar
gain price.
Burrows Upholstery Shop 

118 W. Avenue C 
!2-3s-5tc

Treflan, Prowl, 
Atrazine, etc. 

Save At
Watson Chemical

272-4737
It IS  T f J ___________ _

BURROWS 
UPHOLSTERY AND 

FURNITURE REPAIR 
118 W. Ave. C 

In the rear 
Phone 272-4255 

12-39s-tfc

FOR SALE: Maytag
washer - excellent condi
tion. Call Alton Burton. 
272-5330 or see at 522 W. 
American Blvd.
12-4t-2tc

TRADEWINDS PLAZA 
A few custom designed 
retail or ofFice space 
left. Now's the time to 
put in that shop you 
always dreamed of (re
gardless of size). Come 
down to 800 W. Ameri
can Blvd. and let us 
show you around and 
acquaint you with our 
growing family of 
friendly shop owners. 
We believe you will like 
what you sec and agree 
that this is the place to 
start a business. Call 
272-5180 or 965-2471. 
!3-3s-tfc

15. MISCELLANEOUS 
* *•* ••** •** •••••$***••
JEEPS. CARS, TRUCKS 
available through govern
ment agencies, many sell 
for under $200.00. Call 
602-941-8014 Ext#511 for 
your directory on how to 
purchase.
15-52s-4tp

FRANKS
REFRIGERATION

i n p A n M nn.M P APPLIANCE & SERVICE
' - n  E Q U  P ‘ P A R T S  &  R K P A ,R  

* ••* •* * ••* * •••  a a 315 West Third
Farm Equipment For Sale: Phone 272-3822
I ERCO side-roll, 1280 ft. !5-2t-7tp
length, self - leveling noz- ..............................................
kies, 6 ft. wheels and wind FOB RENT
tie downs. $3000. Call OR
946-3471. CASH LEASE
10-50t-tfc 200 acres alfalfa - 120 acres

t ..... i n  T n w ............... Krass - 1-8” and 1-6” well-Two J.D. 4020 s, one die- ,  . ,  „ . . .2 side-roll sprinklers
sel P-S, one L.P. Sell one. . . . .  .. r, , systems - 4'/j miles from6-row J.D. front - MT.cult. . . nl . .cnr, , , . Muleshoe on Plainview
500 gal. butane tank. Vi „  , .. .. ..„  _ , .. .  Hwy. and Vi mile south -
H P. submersible pump, „ . rr , Phone 965 2826.pipe and tank complete. _
925-6445 mornings.

..............................  Dealer Inquiries Welcome!
FOR SALE: 2 side-row 10 percent over cost. Pre-
sprinklers. Call Larry at fab ready to erect custom
257-3466. steel buildings for com-
10-4t-4tc mercial, farm or homes!
............................................  Mutrex [24 hours] 512/

FOR SALE: 30 ft. tandem . 211-2079 
disc. 933-4418. l5-2t-8tc
iP-4«i-.2tp

Rcgisfcrd Limousine Cattle 
11. FOR SALE * c .Sale

OR TRADE . , .  .January 31 - 1p.m.
•  * « * * # * t * * * * M i * . M * * « f *  f
New 1981 18 ft. and 19 ft. Al Mulcshoc
Sea Arrows. See at Friona L,vcslock Auc,ion Barn 
Boat Company al Reeves *̂
Chevrolet. Olds in Friona.
806-247-2774. Own your own jean shop;
I i-3s-tfc 8° direct - no middle man,

no salesman's fee. Offer
ing all the nationally 
know n brands such as Jor- 
dachc. Vanderbilt. Calvin 
Klein. Scdgcficld. Levi. & 
over 70 other brands. 
$15,500 includes beginning 
inventory, airfare for 1 to 
our national warehouse, 
training. Fixtures and 
Grand Opening Promotions 
Call Mr. Loughlin at Mu-

FOR SALE BY OWNER: 
Used 14X75 Astro Mobile 

j Home to be moved. 2 
bedroom, 1 3/4 bath and 
Fireplace. Call 806-825-2618 
U-38s-tfc

FOR SALE. 75 H P. verti
cal electric motor, newly 
rewound, new control box.

Public Notice....
NOTICE OF SALE OF 

REAL ESTATE UNDER 
EXECUTION 

THE STATE OF TEXAS 
COUNTY OF LAMB

Bv virtue of an execution 
issued out of the District 
Court of Lamb County, 
Texas, on a judgment ren
dered in said Court on the 
22nd day of August. 1980, 
in favor of the Defendant. 
BILL BRADLEY and 
against the Plaintiff. IRRI
GATION, INC., in the 
case of IRRIGATION. 
INC., against 
GATION, INC.,
BILL BRADLEY. No. 8965 
in such Court, I did on the 
8 day of January, A.D., 
1981 at 9:30 o'clock a.m., 
levy upon the following 
described tract and parcel 
of land situated in the 
County of Bailey, State of 
Texas, as the property of 
said IRRIGATION. INC., 
to-wit:

A 3.0 acre tract of land 
out of the Northwest 
one-fourth of Section 21, 
Block Y, W.D. & F.W. 
Johnson Subdivision. Bai
ley County, Texas, and 
being more particularly de
scribed by metes and 
bounds as follows:

BEGINNING at a 3/8” 
rebar set in the Northerly 
R.O.W. line of U.S. High
way 70 & 84, for the 
Southeast corner of this 
Survey, from whence the 
Southeast corner of the 
Northwest 1/4 of Section 

,21 bears South 41 deg. 29’ 
30" East. 555.83 ft. and 
South 0 deg. 42’ West, 
136.0 feet;

TiJLNCE North Al deg.
29' 30” West, 237.73 ft. to 
a 3/8” rebar set for the 
Southwest corner of this 
Survey;

THENCE North 48 
deg. 31’ East. 534.22 ft. to 
a 3/8” rebar set in the 
Southerly R.O.W. of rail
road for the Northwest 
corner of this survey;

THENCE South 54 deg. 
54’ 30” East. 168.26 ft. to 
a found 3/8" rebar for a

HERE’S A 
UNIQUE 
OPPOR
TUNITY

EN
MULESHOE, TEXAS

Star! your own business 
- as owner/operator of a 
Montgomery Ward Catalog 
Sales Agency, and have a 
trusted 107 year reputation 
the first day.

Wc*re looking for Sales 
Agents - ambitious hus- 
bund/wife teams with an 
urge to break out on their 
own. And. we may have 
just what you're looking 
for.

Our unique Sales Agen
cy Store program offers an 
exciting opportunit y to op
erate a business of your 
own with a small invest
ment, and also gives you 
the opportunity to take 
advantage of the invest
ment we've already made, 
as well as over a century of 
Catalog business ex
perience. Once you become 
a Sales Agent, you can use 
Wards name, catalogs and 
credit. Sell our branded 
merchandise with over 
100.000 items, and have 
access to the same sys
tems. concepts and mater
ials we use to operate our 
company - owned stores.
Best of all. your invest
ment will probably be con
siderably less than would 
be required fin a regular 
retail business with similar 
sales volume.

If you arc willing to 
accept responsibility in re
turn fin a future in your 
own business, we'd like to 
talk to you about your 
pcrs«mal qualifications, 
and give you more details 
about our plan. Write or 
plume today.

Joe Belden,
1902 W. Michigan, 
Midland, Tex. 79701 
pho-915-683-1595

.MONTGOMERY

corner of this survey;
THENCE South 0 deg. 

42’ West. 99.20 ft. to a 
3/8" rebar set for a corner 
of this survey;

THENCE South 48 deg. 
31’ West, 504.23 ft. to the 
PLACE OF BEGINNING* 
and containing 3.0 acres of 
land.
and on the 3rd day of 
February, A.D., 1981, be
ing the first Tuesday of 

«said month, between the 
hours of 10 o'clock a.m. 
and 4 o'clock p.m. on said 
day, at the courthouse 
door of said county, I will 
offer for sale and sell at 
public auction, for cash, all 
the right, title and interest 
of the said IRRIGATION, 
INC., in and to said above 
described property.

Dated at Muleshoe, Bai
ley County, Texas, on this 
the 8 day of January, A.D., 
1981.

s/Bobby Henderson 
Sheriff of Bailey County. 
Texas 
l-2s-3tsc

LEGAL NOTICE 
The Trustees of the 

Muleshoe Independent 
School District will offer for 
sale by sealed bids the 
following equipment:
I - 1972 60 passenger bus 
body
I - 1969 GMC 4 Dr Sedan 
1 - 1973 Ford 4 Dr. Sedan 
3 - Electric Hotpoint Pres
sure Cookers, 220 Volt 
1 - Drill Press 
1 - Jig Saw
Assorted plumbing Fixtures 

All of the above items 
are in fair to good con
dition and may be inspec
ted by appointment. Call 
27M4I fft>r appointment.

Bids will be opened on 
Monday. February 9. 1981 
at 8:00 p.m. The Board 
reserves the right to reject 
any and all bids in the best 
interest of the District.

Tom G. Jinks.
Assistant Supt.

514 West Avenue G 
Muleshoe. Texas 79347

Public Notice
PUBLIC NOTICE

NOTICE FOR BIDS ON
COUNTY DEPOSITORY
By order of the Com

missioner's Court of Bailey 
County, I am authorized to 
give Public Notice, and 
Notice is hereby given, 
that the Court will receive 
bids for the Depository of 
State. County, Trust Funds 
and other County accounts, 
at it’s regular meeting in 
the courthouse in Mule-' 
shoe. Texas on Monday the 
9th day of February. 1981. 
Said bids will be received 
until 10:00 o'clock a.m. on 
that date, and will be 
opened at that time.

Bids are to be for the 
years 1981-82. and may be 
submitted at the office of 
the County Judge.

The Court reserves the 
right to reject any or all 
bids.

Witness my official hand 
and seal of office this the 
20 day of January. 1981.

Glen Williams (S.)
County Judge 

Bailey County, Texas 
15-4s-3tc

Want a propane system? 
Check with SMITH LP GAS 
MULESHOE.
15-30s-tfe
.......................V................. ; ............... ..

Gage Construction 
Bob Gage

Specialize in Custom 
Fireplaces 

Phone 272-5240 
Or

272-5105 
at Muleshoe 
Home Center

105 E. Ave. B 
Muleshoe, Texas 

!5-4s-tfc

Lady Bee at Earth is
now carrying
SCULPTRESS 
Call 252-3748.

BRAS.

15-26s-stfc
. .

Ron Kidd
Custom Application

Treflan, Atrazine, Milogard, other Chemical* 
Call or come by 1904 W. Am. Blvd.

Ron Kidd
965-2262 MobUe 272-5200 Office 

272-3705 Home after 7:00 p.m.

Rent-to-Own 
Color TV

Washers Dryers Refrigerators

No Service Expense No Interest To Pay

m  MAIN

UM t&on
Appliance

MULESHOE 272-6681

Did You Know.......
For 10% down you can purchase the 

lot you want in the Park ridge Addition 
NO W. while there is a large selection to 

choose from. Have your lot paid for when 
you are ready to build. (Its An Excellent 
Investment Too!)

Lots are priced from *4,700 00 to 
*10,000*. Pay the balance o f the purchase 
price in monthly installments over J 0 
years with 8% interest.

No tricks, it's really 8% interest 
on the unpaid balance.

For more information contact

Darrell Turner
Tri-County Savings &  Loan


